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CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: If everyone would
please rise and join Mr. McCarthy in the
Pledge of Allegiance.

(Whereupon, the Pledge of Allegiance
was recited in a body.)

CHATIRMAN MAMMINA: Good morning,
ladies and gentlemen and welcome. What I'm
going to do is just take a minute oxr so to
go through how we conduct business at the
Town of North Hempstead. If you've never
been at a Zoning Board hearing before, it
could be very helpful, If you have been at
Zoning Board hearings in other
municipalities, we may conduct business a
little bit differently here than othex
places, so what we will do is as each case
is called, we'll ask the applicant to
identify themselves by standing up and
coming forward to the podium. Each person
as you're at the podium will give your name
and address to Robin so that we have that as
part of the recoxd. I will then ask if
anyone has any interest in the case eitherxr
in gupport or in opposition to the case and
we just ask for a show of hands go that we
know that there are people that wish to
gpeak.

With that in place, the podium
belongs to the applicant and you'll put your
cage on the record, the Board will agk
whatever guestions it feels it needs to, and
at that point if there is anyone else that
wishes to speak, we'll ask the applicant
just to take a seat wherever, in the front
here,. and we'll invite people up one at a
time to give their perspective, the Board
will ask whatever guestions it choosesd to
ask, and then the applicant will be invited
back to the podium to refute or support
whatever might have been said. The
applicant and only the applicant will have
the opportunity to speak two times.
Everybody gets one turn at bat,

Wwith that done, then the Board will
close that hearing and we will deal with it
in one of three ways. We will either
approve the application, we will deny the
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application or we may reserve the
application. If we reserve the application,
we may do that for any number of reasons.

We may be looking for the applicant to
submit another document, we may want to see

go out to the site again, we may offer some
compromise that would be a resubmitted
drawing, so essentially that's the way that
we do business here,

I will ask evexybody to just kind of
take your ¢ell phones out, hold them up
high, anything that makes any kind of a
gsound, please shut 1t off. I will ask
everybody not to be nervous when they come
up to the front, but you might be, and the
last thing that you need is your own phone
going off or somebody elge's as I like to
gay playing the cha-cha as they're running
out of the roowm, so it will be very helpful
to everyone.

I will also ask that we really have
no talking within the hearing room. Robin-
ig taking down a record of this and the
Board has to be able to hear what the
testimony isg. If someone is coming in to
meet you, you know, please ask them the
game, and honestly, honestly, if at any time
you just want to stretch your legs, you want
to make a phone ¢all, you know, you need to
dlscugs something regarding the case because
somebody else just came in, stand up, you
know, right outgide, it's okay, it really is
okay, there 1is no disrespect in doing that
or anything. We just want to try to keep
the room as guilet as possible.

8o with all of that said, Mr.
Fielding, do we have any wmodifications to
today's calendar?

MR. FIELDING: Yes, Mr. Chairman,
Appeal#f19875, Joseph Cella at 97 Ivy Way in
Port Washington, is adjourned to January 7,
and Appeal$#19883, Emike Properties LLC/
Nagsau Expeditors for 296 Wright Street in
Westbury is adjourned to January 7.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: So if anyone is
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here for eéither of those two cases, those
will not be heard today, so, you know, no
need then for you to sit around.

With all of that said then, please
.ecall the first case, Mr, Fielding.

MR. FIELDING: We have Appeal#l9874 -
Molly & Amix DaS8ilva, variance 70-100.2.H to
maintain 2 A/C units within a required front
yard setback; northwest corner of #50
Oakland Ave & Radcliff Avenue, Port
Washington, Section 4, Block 12, Lot 49, R-B
District. :

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: You've heard
Appeal#19874, Molly and Amir DaSilva. Is
there anyone in the room interested in the
application other than.the applicant?

Seeing no one, please glve your name
and address.

MS., DaSILVA: Molly DagSilva, 50
Oakland Avenue, Port Washington, New York
11050.

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: Okay. The podium
is yours. Tell us a little bit about what
you've got,

MS. DaSILVA: I have two A/C units in
what's congidered a front vard because I'm
on a corner and I have two front yards and
we're asking to maintain them where they
are. That's basically it.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Okay. And then
those two units, I mean, we I guess
fortunately or unfortunately, whatevexr, we
get a lot of air conditioning units and we
like to deal with every application the same
way that we would deal with any other one,
so those units, what's the story of those
uniteg in terms of --

MS. DaSILVA: In terms of why they're
there?

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: -~ how they got
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there, how long they've been there?
M8, DaSILVA: We did some

construction and honestly I left it up to
the contractors to determine the most

Togical place for-it. I-didm' t even Kiow at
that point that that was considered a front
yard., Our back yard is really small and
actually closer to my neighbor than where
they are now, so that's how they got there,
We do have -- did you go by the property?

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Sure,

MS. DaSILVA: So we do have like
trees covering all three sides, Bo they're
obgeured by all those trees.

MR. FRANCIS: And this is a fairly --
they're new units, they're relatively new
units?

MS. DaSILVA: One is guite new
because when we did our construction, we had
our air conditioning upstairs put in. The
other one is a bit older, but they're not
huge and unsightly in terms of air
conditioning units,.

MR. FRANCIS: Okay.

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: All right. And I
guess on corner lots, the Board will
frequently give congilderation to the fact
that the back yards, if we want to call it
that, you know, recreation spaces is
limited, you know, and in your case, you
know, you have only 19 feet between yourself
and your neighbor. There's a garage that
continues, you know, back along that -- back
to the north side, which has a very tiny
side vard, and it really would not be so
wonderful to put them all the way over on
that side and they are further away from
the -- from your neighbor than where they're
located now, and, of course, the reason for
this part of the zoning regulation, you
know, is seeing units from the sgstreet,
hearing them from the street. The air
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conditioning units have gotten much, mwmuch,
much gquieter, you know -- ‘

MS. DaS8ILVA: They're pretty quiet.

40 years ago that this became part of the
ordinance, so typically on something like
this we would just put a condition on this
that they be screened with evergreen so that
anything that might be therxe, you know,
should it no longer exisgt because a
maintenance guy came and he pulled the shrub
out of the ground, that that be maintained
go that we don’'t see the units.

Does anybody else have any other
comments on this?

(Whereupon, a discussion was held off
the record.)

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: So with all of
that said, do we have a motion?

MR. McCARTHY: Okay. I move that we
grant the application with the requirement
that the arborvitae sgcreen or eguivalent
evergreen screen be maintained,

MS. DaSILVA: Oh, yeah, definitely.

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: Okay.. So we have
a motion.

MR, FRANCIS: Second.

CHATIRMAN MAMMINA: Seconded by Mr.
Francis. '

Please poll the Board.

MR. FIELDING: Mr. Levine?

MR. LEVINE: Aye.

MR. FIELDING: Mr. Francis?

MR, FRANCIS: Aye.

'MR. FIELDING: Vice Chairman McCarthy?
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you.

MR. McCARTHY: Aye.

MR. FIELDING: Mr. Chairman?

.maﬁxiﬁMANmMﬁﬁﬁiﬁﬁywwxyé?T““MHWWMMMMWMWH”“wmwmmmw

The application is granted. Thank
See, that wasn't so bad,
M8. DaSILVA: Easy enough.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Don't anybody get

any ideas though.
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MR, FIELDING: We have Appeal#l19876 -
Scott Pecullan, variances 70-101.B and
70-208.F to construct a porch on a
non-conforming dwelling within a regquired

Road, 445.83 feet south of Luguer Road, Port

Washington, Section 5, Block 112, Lot 534,
R-B District.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: You've heard
Appeal$#l19876, Scott Pecullan. Is there
anyone in the room interested in the
application other than the applicant?

Seeing no one, please give your name
and addresgs.

MR. SCLARE: My name is Don Sclare,
§-C-L-A-R~E, I'm the architect for the
Pecullan family, 60 East 42nd Street, New
York 10165,

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Good morning, Mr.
Sclare. :

MR. SCLARE: Good morning to you.
CHATIRMAN MAMMINA: Go ahead.

MR. SCLARE: 8o the Pecullans have a
nice little two gtory old house almost at
the end of Mitchell Road and we're putting
an addition on the gide of the house to
provide a new master bedroom suite with a
garage on the street level to the property,
and we also would like to build a front
porch on the housge that would extend pretty
much across the front of the old house at
the front door that would allow the family
and the kids to sit out front, it's got a
very small back yard area and down the hill
at the basement level, so thisg would allow
them to sit outside, store their chailrs and
kids' toyeg at the moment and be a part of
the social front yard area.

The house is set back behind what's
called the regular front yard setback and
the intended front porch would project four
and a half feet into what is normally the
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allowable five foot front poxch overhang,
but because of the zoning with the avérage
front yard setback, we would be in fact
encroaching on the front yard by 3 foot 4
incheg and we're asgking if we can get a

CYAYiAnEe CHAE Would allow us to build T Tl UL

and it would give us a front porch of
approximately 7 foot in depth, which is big
enough to git on and move around on.

MR. McCCARTHY: I'1l move that we
grant the application. I was there
yvesterday and it's a ~-- it really is at the
end of that gtreet and it falls away, I
guegs the golf club is behind 1it?

MR. SCLARE: Golf club; yves.

MR, McCARTHY: ©So the porch would
have no bad effect on the neighborhood, and
as the applicant pointed out, they could sit
out front and people will come by and say
hello. :

MR. SCLARE: Yeg, whenever I've been
there, it's a very sociable cul-de-sac area.

MR. McCARTHY: Okay. 8o I move that
we grant the application,

MR. LEVINE: Second.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Okay. .We have a
motion. We have a second by Mr. Levine.

Please poll the Board. ’

MR, FIELDING: Mr. Levine?

MR. LEVINE: Aye.

MR. FIELDING: Mr, Francisg?

MR. FRANCIS: Aye.

MR. FIELDING: Vice Chairman McCarthy?

MR. McCARTHY: Ave.
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MR. FIELDING: Appeal#19877 - Robin
and. James Carr, variances 70-40.C,
70~-100.2.H, and 70-208.F to construct
additions to a non-conforming dwelling
within a required front yvard setback and

yard setback; south gide of 10 Plymouth
Road, 160 feet east of Colby Road, Port
Washington, Section 6, Block 45, Lot 9, R-B
District. \

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: You've heard
Appeal#19877, Robin and James Carr. Is
there anyone in the room interested in the
application other than the applicant?

Seeing no one, please give your names
and addresses, one at a time, and you're
certainly both welcome to sgpeak, just one at
a time. '

MS., CARR: Okay. Thank you.
CHALRMAN MAMMINA: Thank you.

MS. CARR: I'm Robin Carr, I reside
at 1 Plymouth -Road in Port Washington,
11050.

MS. MILLER: I'm Janice Miller, 2
Lincoln Place, Port Washington, New York.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA Okay, ladiesg,
whomever would like to --

MS. MILLER: Do you want to go first?

M8. CARR: Okay. Well, we are asking
for an allowance to have our garage moved
forward by one foot because we can't fit our
c¢ar in the garage. The house wag built in
1938 and we'd like to be able to put our car
in the garage, it gets a lot of sap on it
from the trees that are near the driveway,
and we would also like to -~ while we are
expanding the garage,; we would also like to
keep the air conditioner on the gide of the
house where it is because it's very
expensive to move it and rewire it, number
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one, but it also is very far set back fromn
the front of the house, so it's on the back
corner of the house. It's also sgurrounded
by -- I had put in skip laurels on the whole

side of the house, so you cannot see it .at. . ....fo ...

all from the street, and you would not be
able to In the future see it at all from the
street, so the --

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: We are also
concerned about the side yard to the
neighbor and I'm sure we would do exactly
the same thing thexe, so in an instance like
this where it's in the side yard, we are
gcreening it from the neighbor principally.

MS. CARR: The skip laurels that I
have there are totally screened from the
neighbor, they screen the whole vyard.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Yes, for privacy,
for shade. .

MS. CARR: Yesg., Okay. Thank you,
CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Okay.

MS. MILLER: I have not much to add
except that the average on the street, the
setback 1s 33.16 feet and .thisg -~ by the
time we move this out, our garage will be
29.65 and that's really it.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA ; As someone who
lives in one of the original Levitt colonial
houses where the garage ig only 10 feet from
outside the house, Mr. McCarthy had that
‘same house at one point, it is only nine
feet on one side --

MS. MILLER: Yes. That's the igsue.
MS. CARR: Yes.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: -~ ltt's really
virtually unusable.

MR. LEVINE: Drive a Prius.
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CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: What's that?

MR, LEVINE: Drive a Prius.

MG ORARR T AGH L EVET RAGW LE A | e

Prius would fit.
MR. FRANCIS: Or a Smartcar.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Or a Mini Cooper.
And in this case, the change 1s only a one
foot movement to the front of the garage. I
don't see any issue. I don't know if --

MR. McCARTHY: Do I interpret your
plans that you're going to tear down that
whole garage and rebuild it?

MS. MILLER: Because we're going wide
and - - ‘

MR. McCARTHY: Yes. Why can't it be
built backwards? .

MS. CARR: There's windows upstairs.
We had originally wanted to do that, but
there are windows upstairs, so doing that
would require the windows to be moved and a
lot of other problems.

MR. McCARTHY: I hear you.

MS. CARR: I drove Janice crazy
trying to preserve the windows where they
are and have the light the same. I am very,
very particular about the house and keeping
the aesthetics of the house.

MR. M¢CARTHY: Well, 1f you have to
do alterations beyond that garage buildlng
just to accommodate the problem that I
brought up, I think that that's a good
enough reason because you're not really
doing any work on the rest of the house.

MS. CARR: She did try.
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M8. MILLER: I did try.

MS8. CARR: Very haxd.

_CHATRMAN MAMMINA: You arxe not .|

" ¢hanging any of the house, you are just
changing that attached garage.

MS. CARR: Yes. Correct.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Okay. Is that a
motion or do you want to cobble it into a
motion, unless somebody else wants to make a
motion? You can capitalize on that.

MR. McCARTHY: I want people to know
that I just look mean, I'm actually not
mean,

MR. LEVINE: He is getting winded.
MR, McCARTHY: Okay.

MR. LEVINE; Mr. Chairman, having
heard the application, I move that we grant
it. I think what the applicant is asking
for is not particularly -- will not have any
impact other than a good impact upon the
area, The relief they are seeking is not .
© particularly great. I would note also that
this house is -- they could legally add
1,500 square feet on this house legally
speaking, so they are not looking to add any
bulk onto this property, just make it much
more useful, so I make a motion that we
grant the application.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA : We have a motion.
Do we have a sgecond?

MR. FRANCIS: Second,

MR. FIELDING: Omne question., Do you
want to have the screening?

MR. LEVINE: Oh, yes. I'm sorxry.
The standard air conditioning screening.
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CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: We have a motion
and we have a second. ’
Pleage poll the Board.

MR, FIELDING: Mr. Levine? ’

MR. LEVINE: Aye.
MR. FIELDING: Mr, Francis?

MR. FRANCIS: Avye.

MR. FIELDING: Vice Chairman McCarthy?
MR. M¢CARTHY: Aye.

MR. PFIELDING: Mr. Chairman?

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Avye.
The application i1g granted.

MS. MILLER: Thank you.

MS. CARR: Thank you very much.
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MR. PIELDING: Appeal$#19878 - Bijoy
Abraham, variances 70-50.B, 70-52,
70-100.1.4A, and 70-208.F to maintain a
sunroom in a non-conforming dwelling and

_accessories within a regquired front vard o
setback and a garage wlithin a required rear
yvard setback; southwest corner of 189 Cellar
Avenue and Soma Street, New Hyde Park,
Section 8, Block 104, Lot 253, R-C District.

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: You've heard
Appeal#19878, Bijoy Abraham. Is there
anyone- in the room interested in the
application-other than the applicant.

Seeing no one, please give your nhame
and address.

MR. ABRAHAM: My name is Bijoy
Abraham, I am representing my house at 149
Cellar Avenue on the variances that he
mentioned.

MR. LEVINE: I would ask you just to
slow down. We're not going anywhere,
there's no time limit on this, and I'd 1like
to hear everything that you have to say
becauge I'm pure it's very important, so
just slow down,

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: And Robin has to
type it all, Thank you.

MR. LEVINE: So just slow down. T
want to hear everything.

MR. ABRAHAM: Okay. My name is Bijoy
Abraham, I'm representing my house at 149
Cellar Avenue on the variances 70-50.B,
70-52, 70-100.1.A, and 70-208.F to maintain
a sunroom in a non-conforming dwelling and
accesgories within a required front yard
setback and a garage within a required rear
yard setback.

I brought two more consent forms.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Mr. Filielding will
take thewm fxom you.




17
Board of Zoning Appeals - 11/19/14

MR. ABRAHAM: Can I proceed?

MR, LEVINE: Please.

O HATRMAN “MAMM TN A g

MR. ABRAHAM: I bought thls house in
2011 in April from Alberto Gonzalez.
Actually at the time of c¢losing, there was
an issue that there was a past behind that
my previous owner closed before taking the
permit, so that was an issue during closing,
so actually what the lawyers did is actually
they came to a conclusion that they put some
money in the escrow account and the previous
owner has to take care of that part and we
closed the house and we started living in
that house and we put a time limit of one
year to finish that work by the previous -
owner and the previous owner assigned the
architect and filed the job before the Town
of North Hempstead and we got a letter from
Town of Noxth Hempstead that it was.not only
the issue of patio, there are so many
igssues, which only I became aware of that at
that point, and the owner actually put
$7,500 in the escrow account, but we came to
know that that amount is not sufficient to
clear all the issues, Actually
unfortunately the previous owner didn't ‘take
any of the things, and we reminded them
through the lawyer and we gave it one more
year but unfortunately nothing happened
within two years, and they just walked out
because they knew that this money, even that
amount of money isn't going to be enough to
cover all the costs because there are a lot
of things inside the house they changed the
planning and everything, but, you know,
since I like this house, I thought it's my
regponsibility, I called that wmoney to the
lawyer and hired my own outgide architect
and we hired the job from the Town of North
Hempstead, and we were trying to do one by,
one, but unfortunately a new thing came in
2010, unfortunately, there was a small issue
with the garage, and I had a garage in my
back yard and the new issue is actually that




18
Board of Zoning Appeals - 11/19/14

that garage was constructed in 1955, and
actually the way that it is constructed is
that actually it exceeds a couple of inches,
maybe two to three inches to the other

.property which. is. actually.the..Department —of o fmmm.

Highways, so I had to file an application
before the Department of Highwaye to get
variance from that point and I already filed
that application, I got variance from their

side. Then we submit all the applications
before Town of North Hempstead and we
thought this Board of Zoning -- and we filed

all the jobs, informed all the neighbors,
and actually I had to inform like five, just
the neighbors, and I got three consents from
all of that and nobody actually is here to
oppose my application, 8o actually I'm
getting close to my permit, I have to do
some more work inside my house, but I am
getting close to get my permit, I am trying
to do in the last five years, and my wife is
actually here, we have three kids and we are
going to have one more kid next year, so
actually T have been going through so many
mental troubles all these vears because of
this. We already spent like $16,000 so far
and there should be anothexr $5,000, 6,000
more to occur to do this, so I do appreciate
if I could get a variance on all this issue
g0 that we could happily wmove forward,

MR. McCARTHY: You know, one of the
major issues here 1s that garage and you
have c¢leared up with the Town Highway
Department the fact that it overlaps
gomewhere on the check paper check paper.
Now, our concern -- well, flrst of all, you
have an odd piece of property here check
paper, but more typically we encounter
garages that have been built in a particular
part of the lot and in the back .corner of
the lot the garage has been built and
there's supposed to be clearance enough for
somebody to get in there and clean it up, so.
that the property owner can get around the
garage and maintain the garage and his
property, and that's why they require a
c¢learance of I think it's three feet or two
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feat.
MR. FIELDING: Three feet.

MR. McCARTHY: Three, Three and

—threeTokay,  fYoN “EHE §1d& S§HRd Ehs Bask, and U

that whele issue does not pertain here
because you have plenty of room to get
around that garage and do whatever hasg to be
done to the garage and it's not really a
burden that you are closer than three feet
to the property line, so I don't see that as
an issue that should hold things up. I
guess that's one. The gunroom, the sunroom
lines up with the housge, doegn't 1t?

MR. ABRAHAM: Yeg.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Everything lines
up with what was there. ‘

MR. McCARTHY: So there, again, that
was something that we would normally -~ if
you're adding something onto a house that --
remember, these houses were built before the
setback lines were established by the code,

MR. ABRAHAM: Right.

MR. McCARTHY: And the code ‘
established a setback maybe in the typical
case, the code might have established a
setback of 35 feet, but the house 1g 30 feet
from the front line and the owner wants to
add a .second floor to the house and that is
rejected by the Building Department because
it encroaches on the front yard setback, but
1t doesn't do any more than what is already
on that house, and it's similar with yours.
You have your sgunroom added on and it lines
up with the house, go it's perfectly all
right,
I think also the fact that you're on
a dead-end here helps you because you don't
have a neighbor on the other side complainirg.

MR. ABRAHAM: No.
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MR. LEVINE: 59 was the garage,
according to the property card.

CHATIRMAN MAMMINA: And I guess where
it says on a site pla;
submitted with an erroneous setback, I mean
it could very well be, but I think the point
also, vou know, is that there is a
right-of-way in the back which essentially
is the Lake Success Shopping Center, you are
on a dead-end street, so you have, you know,
all kinds of things that are in your favor,
you know, regardilng this, so I think that's
also ilmportant to point out that when you
get to the front of the garage, you wmight
very well be close to the 15 feet because
there is a slight splay to the property
line, so I would just like to add that to
the motion,

MR. McCARTHY: Sure.

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: So we have a
motion. Do we have a second?

MR. McCARTHY: Is that a motion? I
didnt't move it yet.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Well, then wmove
it.

MR. McCARTHY: Okay.

You alsc have some items 1in front of
the house, a planter, a statue, etc., and
these are items that can, 1f another
applicant, if another purchaser comes along
and buys the house from you and he doesn't
like them, he can easily remove them. The
Building Department interprets those iltems
as being structures, they're structures that
are in your front yard and shouldn't be
there, so it's up to us to say, ockay, you
can leave them, and I don't want -- it's
good to see the Building Department being
strict on this because we're the ones that
are gupposed to relax the resgtrictions of
the law and pot the guys behind the desk at
the Building Department, so I i1nclude in my

XA BMEVEY. WAoo
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motion -- which I'm now making --
MR. ABRAHAM: I appreciate that.

MR. McCARTHY: -~ I include the

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA:. Okay. We have
motion. Do we have a second?

MR. FRANCIS:' Second.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Please poll the
Board.

MR. FIELDING: Mr. Levine?

MR, LEVINE: Ave,

MR. FIELDING: Mr. Francis?

MR. FRANCIS: Avye.

MR. PFIELDING: Vice Chairman McCarthy?

MR, McCARTHY: Aye..

MR. FIELDING: Mr. Chairman?

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Ave.

The application is granted. Thank

you. 4
MR, LEVINE: Go&d luck, sir.
CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Off the record.

(Whereupon, a dlscugsion wasg held off
the record.) :




22
Board of Zoning Appeals - 11/19/14

MR. FIELDING: We have Appeal$#19879 -
Michael Collins (Owner)/Giovanni Patane
(Applicant), variance 70-41.A and 70-208.F
to maintain an addition to a non-conforming

dwelling with insufficient aggregate side . .. . | . .

TVETYdE; gouth édide of 30 Durham Road, 205
feet east of Mayfaixr Road, New Hyde Park,
Section 8, Block 297, Lot 12, R-B District.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA; You'wve heard
Appeal#19879, Michael Collins/Gilovanni
Patane. Is there anyone in the room '
interested in the application other than the
applicant? .

Seeing no one, please give your name
and address.

MR. MIGATZ: Bruce W. Migatz,
Albanesge & Albanege, 1050 Franklin Avenue,
Garden City, New York.

MR. LEVINE: Do we tell him we're not
taking exhibits anymore.

MR. MIGATZ: I'nm going to make this
case as brief as I can, Mr. Levine.

MR. LEVINE: All exhibits should be
gubmitted electronically a week in advance.
only kidding,

MR. MIGATZ: This is an application
to maintain a den with insufficient
aggregate side yard setback. This property,
Exhibit 1, which will be the omnly exhibit,
is a photograph of the property, which is in
section of New Hyde Park where after the
property ~- after these houses were built in
a Residence C zone, the founding fathers of
the: Town decided to rezone the whole area
Regidence B,

MR. LEVINE: Founding fathers?

MR. MIGATZ:; Oxr theilx successors and’
asslgns,

MR. TERRY: In those days, it was not
just successors and assigns, it was heirxrs.
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That's the way it went.
MR. MIGATZ: So the property -- when

this housge was built, it had the regquired
Residence C gide yard setback. The owner of

house from his uncle four years ago, and he
had recently put the house on the market,
never actually lived there, and before they
put - the house on the market he got good
advice to c¢heck the Building Department file
to see what COg were there and there wasg no
apparent buillding permit that they could
find for this rear den that was constructed,.
Ag far as Michael Collins rewmembers, his
uncle bought the house in the '80s., To his
recollection, that rear den was always
there, but we're not exactly sure when it
was constructed.

MR. TERRY: So, Bruce, it's right
behind the garage; right?

MR. MIGATZ: It's right behind the
garage, not really visible from the street,
it maintains the same side yard setbacks as
the maln dwelling and the setback variance
we request is minimum,

MR. TERRY: Did you find the neighbor
next door?

MR. MIGATZ: Did I f£ind? I never
lost the neighbor next door, but the ‘
neighbor next door got notice of the hearing
and did not object nor consent. The
neighbor across the street did consent.

MR. TERRY: Is that an exhibit?

MR. MIGATZ: That's Exhibit 2.

MR. LEVINE: You said there was only
one exhibit,

MR, MIGATZ: I'11 take it back. No.
Only kidding.

It doesn't move things along. Thisg -
is a fairly straightforward application.
This Board has granted these applications in
the past recognizing the difficulty that the
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change of zone caused all these houses.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: OCkay. Certainly
this area of New Hyde Park is well-known,
you know, to the Zoning Board as we have had
many, many applications in this area. As
Mr. McCarthy gaid, even more typically
there, these are second floor additions, you
know, onto these and we've given those
fairly regularly, wmitigating the
architectural roof forms as best we can.

So, I mean, I-see this as, you know,
something that has really no impact on the
community., :

MR. FRANCIS: I would adopt the
Chairman's statement as a wotion to grant
the application.

CHATIRMAN MAMMINA: We have a motion
from Mr. Francis. Do we have a gecond?

MR. LEVINE: Second,

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Seconded by Mr.
Levine.

Please poll the Board.

MR, FIELDING: Mr. Levine?

MR, LEVINE: Ave.

MR. FIELDING: Mr., Francisg?

MR. FRANCIS: Avye. |

MR, FIELDING: Vice Chairman McCarthy?

MR. McCARTHY: Ave.

MR, FIELDING: Mr. Chairman?

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Avye.
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MR. FIELDING: Appeal$#l19880 - Arpit
Sheth (Owner)/John Seilfert, WSJS Architects
(Applicant), variance 70-50.A and 70-101.B
to maintain a portico within a reguired
front yard setback; west side of 76 Chaffee
Avenue, 405 feet south of McKinley Aveniue,
Albertson, Section 9, Block 62, Lot 1022,
R-C District,.

MR, SCHERER: Actually --

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: I didn't call it
yet., Give me one gecond.

MR. SCHERER: Sorry.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: You have heard
Appeal#19880, Arpit Sheth/John Seifert. 1Is
there anyone in the room interested in the
application other than the applicant?

Seeing no one, please give your name
and address.

MR. SCHERER: Actually it's William
Scherer, I'm the W8 of WSJS.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Okay. You're
allowed to be here.

MR. SCHERER: My partner couldn't
make it today, so you got me. Ours also is
a simple application --

MR. TERRY: Mr. Scherer, would you be
kind enocugh to give your address of record?

MR. SCHERER: Yes, 755 New York
Avenue, Huntington, New York 11743.

MR. TERRY: Thank you. Would you be
kind enough just to verify on the record
that you are a registered architect in the
State of New York?

MR, SCHERER: Yes, of course I'm a-
registered architect in the State of New
York. '

Again, our application is a fairly
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gimple one. Our client purchased this home
a little over a year ago and there were some
maintain applications that they’'re taking
care of. In the course of doing so, it
became apparent that there's an existing
"front portico which encroaches about eight
and a half inchesg into what it would
otherwise be allowed to encroach, it's eight
and a half inches too far, and it's eight
and a half incheg by about 6.7 feet wide. T
trugt that the Board members have been out
to see it, but I also have a photograph here
which I'd like to submit.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: That goes to Mr.
Fielding.

‘ MR, SCHERER: Thank you. And as you
can see, it's pretty innocuous, it's not
overstated or it doesn't have tremendous
columns, it's pretty wmuch keeping in .
character with the scale of the homes in the
area, and we're pretty much asking that the
Board allow it to be maintained as it
exists. , .

(Whereupon, a discussion wag held off
the record.)

MR. FRANCIS: Mr., Chairman, this
portico ig not the largest portico I've ever
seen. It's rather de minimus in size. It
really has no effect on the neighbors or
anyone elsge. I would move that we grant
this application.

CHATIRMAN MAMMINA: We have a motion.
Do we have a second?

MR. McCARTHY: I'11l second it.
. CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: We have a second
by Mr. McCarthy.
' Please poll the Board,
MR. FIELDING: Mr. Levine?

MR. LEVINE: Aye,.
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MR.

MR,

MR.

MR.

MR,

FIELDING: Mr. Francis?

FRANCIS: Ave.

FIELDING: Vice Chairman McCarthy?
McCARTHY: Avye.

FIELDING: Mr. Chairman?

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Aye.
The application ask granted,

MR.

SCHERER: Thank you very wmuch.
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MR, FIELDING: Appeal#19881L -~ Tina
Cohen, variances 70-100.2.H and 70-102.,G to
relocate 2 A/C units and maintain a shed in
a required front yard setback; southwest
corner of 23 Valentine Dr. And Croyden
Court, Albertson, Section 9, Block 646, Lot
24, R-B District.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: You've heard
Appeal#19881. Is there anyone in the room
interested in the application other than the
applicant?

Seeing no one, please give your name
and address.

MR. DiCONZA: William DiConza, 5
Audrey Avenue, Oyster Bay, New York, on
behalf of the Applicant,

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Good morning.

MR. DLCONZA: Good norning, Mr.
Chairman, members of the Board. I'm here on
behalf of Ms. Cohen. The subject premises
ig located at 23 Valentine Drive and is
improved with a single-family dwelling, it's
approximately 10,850 square foot lot in a
Residence B Zoning District where the
minimum lot area is 6,000 square feet.

There are two ~-- it's a corner lot which
imposes the hardship that we're facing today
in trying to have this Board grant variances
to alleviate. The two issues are a moving
of two air conditioning units to an area
that's defined as a front vard as well as to
maintain a shed that's currently existing
within that front yard area. I would just
like to hand up to the Board for those who
have poseibly not been to the properxty and
even for those who have. The pictures that
I have provided to the Board, that first
picture is from the applicant's dining room
and that's what she looks at. That's an
appropriately located air conditilomning unit
in a side yard, ' '

MR. LEVINE: I thought we were going
to be like Deliverance now and have dueling
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alr conditioners.

MR. DiCONZA: Well, we could do that
and then we wouldn't have to be here. We
are looking to do gomething which we believe
is more appropriate, which is put ours on
the other side of the house, which is by
definition a front yard, but it is not
visible by anybody unlike this one that is
legal that the applicant sgees all the time.

MR, FRANCIS: Is that the sgide yard
with the very big shrubbery? .

MR. DiCONZA: Where we're seeking to
locate it, vyesg, it is.

MR. FRANCIS: Okay.
MR. DiCONZA: Yes, it is.

MR. LEVINE: It is an odd shape
property.

MR. DiCONZA: It is, 1t i1s a corner
lot, it is an odd shaped property, and one
of our yards is entirely enclosed with a 12
foot huge hedge, which ig why, and I'll hand
up the rest of these, these are consents
from all of the neighbors across the street,
next to the property and along that gide.
Those are -- they know they don't see
anything. You will see in the picture
package the two A/C units that we're sgeeking
to Just slide around the corner there and
relocate and the shed that we're looking to
maintain. The applicant went to get a
permit for the shed and he was told by the
Building Department because of its size 1t
didn't need a permit, but they didn't tell
him it couldn't be in a front yard, so
that's why it is where it is. He attempted
to do the right thing, but they did tell him
about the A/C units, so we're here to
legalize the shed and to receive permigsion
to swing thoge A/C units from the rear of -
the house around to the side of the house
where the shed is located, it's away from
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all of the neighbors, the sghed could be in a
rear yard three feet off of the property
line, which would have a far greater impact
on the neighbors, and the air conditioner as
you saw from the neighbors could be in a
place where the neighbors are impacted. No
one is impacted by the applications that
we're here before the Board with today and
we'd ask that the Board grant them and we'd
accept a condition that we'd have to
maintain that hedge, shxub, as long ag we
have thosge things there.

MR, McCARTHY: That shed disg in a
front vyard.

MR. DiCONZA: Yes.

MR. McCARTHY: And pretty far into
the front yard, too. 1It's not like it was a
modest distance fxom the house. It's much
closer to the hedge than to the house.

MR. DiCONZA: It's approximately nine
feet off of that front yard line as it were,
but it is behind the face of the house and
entirely obscured by those houses.

MR. McCARTHY: Yes.

MR. FRANCIS: And this shed is
definitely not a new structure. I would
hazard to guess that it's been there for
guite some time,

MR. COHEN: It'e been there for about
three -- about two years.

CHATIRMAN MAMMINA: Okay. If you can
put that on the record then or --

MR. DicONZA: It's been there for
approximately two years.

MR. FRANCIS: I would just mention
that the shed is conmpletely obscured from
the street view by the shrubbery.

MR. McCARTHY: Yes. T didn't even
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see -- I really couldn't look into the yard
because of the shrubbery, but I wouldn't
have been -- I didn't know exactly where the
shed was from the tile that I had and it's
only looking at your pictures here that I
see ~- I'm able to say it's cloger to the --

MR, DiCONZA: Right. And i1t would
only be -- that would only be vigible to
somebody on the property looking from ingide
out and we'll seek to malntain that
condition.

MR. McCARTHY: Okay. We have to,
whatever 18 moved, we have to make sure that
it's absolutely imperative that the
shrubbery be maintained so that it continues
to hide it.

MR. LEVINE: Mr. Chairman, I'm very
familiar with the area., This is actually
probably the biggest piece of property in
that little neighborhood, most of them I
think are f£ifth or sixth of a neighbor. I
would note I'm familiar with the property. .
I looked at it as part of the investigation
before this hearing. I would note you
can't -~ you would not be able to see the
alr conditioners now because of the hedges
and I would assume that would still be the
cage, and given the fact that it's almost --
you could almost see three front yards in
the house, it's almost impossible to have ]
them in someplace where it's not going to be
in a front yard unlessg you have it way in
the back where there's almost no room
between the applicant and the neighbor which
I think would be much -- have a much greater
impact on the neighbor, so I would have no
problem with the air conditioner. ,

With regard to the shed, this part of
the application, this shed and this shed
only, for some reason should this shed burn
down, disappear in a tornado or sowmething
else should happen to it, I would not agree
that it should be rebuilt in this place, but
as long as the shed i1s thevre, I have no
objection to it staying there. S8hould the
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applicant decide to take it down and build
another shed, I would suggest that it be
moved to a different paxrt of the house,
which isn't there, but other than that, I
move we grant the application based upon
this shed and the air conditioning units,
and 1f they have to be replaced the
successor air conditioning units.

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: We have a motion.
Do we have a gecond?

MR. FRANCIS: Second.

.CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Seconded, Mr.
Francis. .

Please poll the Board.

MR. FIELDING: Mr. Levine?

MR. LEVINE: Avye.

MR . F;ELDING: “Mr. Francis?

MR. FRANCIS: Avye.

MR. FIELDING: Vice Chairman McCarthy?

MR, McCARTHY: Ave,.

MR. FIELDING: Mr. Chairman?

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Ave.
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MR, FIELDING: Appeal#19882 - Trevor
Joad-Singh, variance 70-100.2,A(4) (b) to
erect fencing exceeding the permitted height
and within a required front yard setback;
east side of 32 Hamilton Drive, 649.29 feet
north of Manhasset Avenue, Roglyn, Section
9, Block 653, Lot 10, R-A District.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: You've heard
Appeal#19882, Trevor Joad-8ingh. Is there
anyone in the room interested in the
application other than the applicant?

MR. JOAD-SINGH: Good morning, all.
My name is Trevor Joad-Singh, I live at 32
Hamilton Drive, Rosglyn, New York 11576,

MR. LEVINE: Okay. Please proceed.
CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Please proceed.

MR. JOAD-SINGH: So I purchased the
property back in 2013, July, moved in,
Great property. Facing my house to the left
side there's a walk trail that allows access
from Hamilton Drive to the high school,
which is the back of the property.
Currently there's a fence right now, a five
foot fence, chain link all the way to the
back, I would like to replace that with a
higher fence, six feet fence, with more
privacy and safety, and then to the front of
the property, coming out to the street on
Hamilton Drive, it's open right now, my
neighbor to the left of me has a four feet
chain l1link as well that segregates the trail
from their property, I would like to do
gimilar, segregate the trail from my
property with a PVC picket fence four feet
high as well just to keep the separation and
also to protect for safety of my kids and
also my neighbors and the kids for the high
school as well, :

MR, McCARTHY: Mr. Joad-Singh, your
concern is, I can't think of a proper
adjective, your concern is understandable
with these high school kids, I live a few
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blocks from Manhasset High and when I drive
during the day and come to a stop sign, I
gtop, but a lot of othexr cars there don't
stop, a lot of new drivers that just ignore
the law, and I don't know how I would feel
about a foot pad usged regularly by high
school kids next to my property. I would
want to put up a fence.

MR. LEVINE: There is a fence there.

MR,. McCARTHY: Well, he wants to put
and I think it's a good idea, he wants to
put on -- put up a PVC fence and then take
it out as a four foot PVC picket fence to
the street, and a picket fence is probably a
pretty good concebsion to our restriction on
fences in the front yard, and I think it's a
good idea to be able to guide those kids
onto the path and off of your property, so I
move that we grant the application.

- (Whereupon, a discussion was held off
the ‘record.)

MR. LEVINE: The house next to you on
the other side of the path, how tall is that
fence?

MR. JOAD-SINGH: It's six, go from
that front line.

MR. LEVINE: It's six all. the way
back?

MR. JOAD-SINGH: TIt's six all the way
back. And then in addition there's another
trail between 84 and 88 Hamilton. They have
the same setup as well,

~ MR. LEVINE: You want to keep the
kids on a path, that's the key, you have to
keep the young kids on a path.

MR. McCARTHY: And your concern isg
not as great in the front yard.

MR. JOAD-SINGH: No, because --
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MR. McCARTHY: Okay. So I think
we've made a proper compromise here and I
moved it already, we want to endorse that.:

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Okay. So I think
".that's a motion and do we have a Secqnd?.

MR. LEVINE: I will sBecond it. I
would say this. You want to put up a PVC
fence?

MR, JOAD-SINGH: Yes.

MR. LEVINE: I would ask the
applicant to regularly check the sgide he
doegn't see from his house to make Bsure
there's no graffiti on it.

MR. JOAD-SINGH: Okay.

MR. LEVINE: Because a chain link
fence, no one is drawing on it, but these
kids are going down and seeing a nice clear
¢lean white surxface, I can see where that's
going.

MR. TERRY: Mr, Levine, why don't you
condition it on a fence maintained in a
manner that it's graffiti free.

MR, LEVINE: That's fine. That's
jugt my concern is if I'm the neilghbor
looking at the -- I don't want to see any
writing on it, unfortunately even the finest
kids sometimes with a markexr will see a
clear canvas to be the next --

MR. FIELDING: Is that all right?

. MR. McCARTHY: That's all right with
 me. .

, MR. TERRY: ©So Mr. Joad-Singh, that
will be your obligation.
MR. JOAD-SINGH: Yeg. So I will
maintain and make sure there is no graffiti.
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MR. LEVINE: You never look at the
other side of the fence,

MR. JOAD-SINGH: Well, I use the
trail as well to get to the back.

MR, LEVINE: Okay. I'm just saying
that's my concern.

MR, JOAD-SINGH: Thank you very much,.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: We have a motion
by Mr. McCarthy, seconded by Mr. Levine.

Please poll the Board.

MR. FIELDING: Mr. Levine?

MR. LEVINE: Aye.

MR, FIELDING: Mr. Francis?

MR. FRANCIS: Aye.

MR. FIELDING: Vice Chairman McCarthy?

MR. McCARTHY: Ave.

MR, FIELDING: Mr., Chairman?

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA Ave.

The application is granted. Thank

you.

MR. JOAD-S8INGH: Appreciate your
time. Thank you very much.




‘ 37
Board of Zoning Appeals - 11/19/14

MR. FIELDING: Appeal#19861l - Seth
Starr (Owner)/Paul E. Muhs/Express Permits
(Applicant), varlance 70-100.2.A(2) to
maintain fencing beyond the front building
line; southwest corner of 12 Shoredale Dr.
and Grinsted Street, Manhasset, Section 3,
Block 40, Lot 412, R-B District.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: You've heard
Appeal#l19861, Seth Starr. Is there anyone
in the room interested in the application
other than the applicant?

Seeing no one --

MR. McCARTHY: Is the applicant here?’

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Yes.
Please give your name and address.

MR. MUHS: Paul Muhs from Express
Permits, 201 North West Drive, Farmingdale,
New York. Good morning. It's still
moyrning. ' :

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Good morning.

MR, MUHS: Mr. Chairman, members the,
Board, I am here today representing Mr. Ken .
- 8tarr of 12 Shoredale drive, Manhasset,.

This property is located in an R-B District.
We are seeking the approval to maintain an
existing four foot fence beyond the front
building line on the southwest corner of
Shoredale Drive and Grinsted Street, .
Manhasgset, T would like to submit some
photographs and refer to those.

MR. TERRY: Mr. Muhg, it seems like a
simple case, but when we have, you know, a
permit person or an expediter, of course, we
always reserve the right, if you're going to
provide testimony in a way that bears on the
appeal, we reserve the right to ask you to
provide that testimony under oath. - We're
not going to do it right now. ©No. We're
not going to do it right now. o

MR. MUHS: Okay.
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MR. TERRY: . It seems like a simple
and stralghtforward case.

MR. MUHS: Thank you.

Mr. Starr purchased this home in
1993, the fence was installed in 2004. As
seen in the pictures submitted, the entire
.rear yard is substantially elevated,
"required an extensive two tier retaining
wall system. The highest portion of this
rear yard is actually in the area that we're
discussing in this variance on the southwest
side because of the sloping of the property.
There ig a distinctive estate style fence
being used to provide the needed safety.

MR. McCARTHY: Wait. It!'s on the
north side. The fence in question, you say
the southwest side. Wouldn't it be the
northwest?

MR. MUHS: I may have my bearings --

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: I think it's
southwest; right?

MR. McCARTHY: No. No. It's on
the -- the fence in question is the fence
baging the Shoredale Drive?

MR. MUHS: That is correct.

MR. McCARTHY: It is on the south
gside of Shoredale, but it's on the
northwest. I think he said it was the
southwest corner of the property. Didn't
you say that?

MR, MUHS: I gsaid southwesgt corner.
I was referring to my notes, Perhaps I'm
wrong, But it is on the corner of -- the
property is on the corner of Shoredale and --

MR. McCARTHY: Oh, the property i1s on
the south.

MR. MUHS: Right.
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CHATIRMAN MAMMINA: Correct.

MR. McCARTHY: I'm sorry. I thought .
you were saying the fencing in guestion was
on the southwest side of the premises.

MR, MUHS: It's on the corner of
choredale and Grinsted Street,.

MR, McCARTHY: Okay. And the fence
at issue is the one facing north?

MR. MUHS: Yes.
MR: McCARTHY: Ckay.

MR. MUHS: And . that fence, again, as
you see, they used an estate style fence and
it's hardly noticeable as you see in those
photographs, but there is a congliderable
risk to anyone in that yard as seen in those
photographsg, particularly at night it
becomes even more treacherous. Now, the --
we are asking for the approval of this
application for the purposes of safety
primarily. He does have children, he has
pets, and again that's the consideration.
Now, I also went locally when I did a little
research and I'd 1like to submit photographs
from gimilar homes that have similar fences.

MR. FIELDING: Thank you.

MR. MUHS: That completes my
application. )

MR. Mc¢CARTHY: Okay. I live very ,
near there, I'm about two blocks away, and
T'm very familiar with that because when I'm
driving up to Manhasset station, I take that
road rather than go up on those traffic
roads. I stay off of those roads. But that
ig a site that cries out for that fence, you
absolutely need it, but the -- I haven't
gseen the pictures, but --

MR. LEVINE: You shouldn't really say




40
Board of Zoning Appeals - 11/19/14

that in the middle of a motion.

MR, McCARTHY: Well, vyes, here's a
picture that's taken from down the slope a
little bit, it shows the fence, the relevant.
part of the fence and how it sits on that
property, on that hill, and that hill is the .
very hazardous slope and if you have
children in that house or adults, you
definitely need a fence to keep accidents
from happening. : ‘

MR. MUHS: Right. That's why we -~-

MR, McCARTHY: And choosing an estate:
type fence because it sort of takes the edge
off like a PVC fence up there slapping usg in
the face up the hill, it would be too
obvioug. Thisg estate fence accomplishes the
ends that we want, and I move that we grant
the application.

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: We have a motion.
Do we have a second?

MR, FRANCIS: Second.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: We've got a tie on
that one. I'm giving that one to Mr.
Francis.

Please poll the Board.

MR. FIELDING: Mr. Levine?

MR. LEVINE: Aye.

MR. FIELDING: Mr. Francis?

MR. FRANCIS: Ave.

MR. FIELDING: Vice -Chairman McCarthy?

MR. MCCARTHY: Ave.

"MR. FIELDING: Mrx. Chalrman?

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Avye.
The application is granted. And just
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for the record, as we try to distinguish one
application from another, taking into
account that steep slope, Mr. Stary
obviously spent a lot of money building an
aesthetic retaining wall, stepping it in
conformance with what the zoning requires,
and as Mr. McCarthy said, you know, not
asking for some solid fence on the top for
an estate top fence which essentially
disappears on many levels, so it is actually
kind of nice looking. This isn't an
architectural review Board, but for me as
the architect, I look at stuff like that and
say ves, this 1ls a nice way to do it. So
thank you.

MR. MUHS: Well, thank you very much
for your congideration.

(Whereupon, a discusgsion was held off
the record.)
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MR. FIELDING: Appeal#l19884 - 668
Realty Associates, LLC (Owner)/North Bay
Cadillac Bulck GMC (Applicant)}, wvariance
70-196.J(1) (a) to erect silignage exceeding
the number permitted on a wall; south side
of #720 Northern Blvd., 115 feet eagt of
Summer Avenue, Great Neck,. Section 2, Block
107, Lots 10-19, B-A District,

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: You've heard
Appeal#19884, 668 Realty Associates, i
LLC/North Bay CadillacBuick GMC. - Is there
anyone in the room interested in the ‘
applicatlon other than the appllcant?

Seeing no one, please give your name
and address.

MS8. TSOUKALAS: Andrea Tsgoukalas,
Forchelli, Curto, Deegan, Schwartz, Mineo &
Terrana, 333 Earle Ovington Boulevard,
:Uniondale, New York. Good morning, Mr.
Mammina, members of the Board.

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: Good morning. Nice
to see you. .

MS. TSOUKALAS: Nice to see you as
well, : .
This is an appllcatlon for area
variances to permit signs that exceed the
maximum permitted per wall. I just handed
up a photograph which depicts the facade
facing Northern Boulevard so that you could
see -- '

MR. LEVINE: I'm sorry. I was just
gaying thie ds -- I mean, this is -~ there's
nothing even closely resembllng Northern
Boulevard right in front of this picture.

I'm sorry. It looks so bucolic in this
thing.

M8. TSOUKALAS: The facade is
accurate,

MR. LEVINE: The facade is accurate.

MS. TSOUKALAS: Right. But --
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“MR. LEVINE: But it is not a fair and
accurate representation of Northern
Boulevard.

MS. TSOUKALAS: I concede on that
point,

MR. McCARTHY: This is the front as
it appears.

M8. TSOUKALAS: Right now thexe is no
signage, but yes, they did do a renovation
last year.

MR. McCARTHY: But there are signs?
MS. TSOUKALAS: No, there aren't any.

MR. McCARTHY: I didn't see Buick and
GMC when I went by yesterday.

MS. TSOUKALAS: No, there are no
signs up now. What they did was they
superimposed on that photograph what the
signsg would look like.

MR. McCARTHY: I know, but I went by
yesterday and I saw that signs were up.

MS. TSOUKALAS: The signs wexre up?

MR, McCARTHY: Yeg, signs were set
right in that wall, Buick and GNMC.

MS. TSOUKALAS: Well, one is
permitted by wall, so perhaps that's why.

MR. McCARTHY: I'm sorxry?

MS., TSOUKALAS: One isg permitted by
wall. You're gaying all three were up?

CHATIRMAN MAMMINA: Well, I'm -~ the
traffic 1s ferocious, as I was going by, I
actually didn't see North Bay, but I saw
Bulick and GMC.
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M8. TSOUKALAS: Okay.

MR. LEVINE: Maybe they were just
seeing 1f they fit. '

MR. McCARTHY:  Maybe your client was
just going ahead knowing that you would do
such a great job.

. MS. TSOUKALAS: I'm sorxy. He didn't
advise me of that, When I went to gee the
property, there was no gignage up.

. MR. MCCARTHY: Well, I went by just
yvegsterday.
(Whereupon, a discussion was held off
the record.)

MS. TSOUKALAS: Just to explain where
the premises is and just give a little bit
of background and then we could -- the
premigses are on the south side of Northern
Boulevard, #70 Northern Boulevard, a hundred
feet west of Spinney Hill Drive in Great
Neck, it is in the Business A Zoning
District, it's a one story building. It's
used as an auto dealership for both Buick
and Cadillac, so on one side you have the
Cadillac dealership and there's. already
signage up for Cadillac and then the other
entrance is for GMC Buick and then there's
also what we're proposing as the North Bay
dealership signage. '

As T mentioned, they did renovate
this facade last year and this is the last
stage of that renovatiomn.

The three signeg that are proposed are
Buick, GMC and North Bay. The Buick sign is
19 square feet and it's proposed with black
block lettering and the GMC sign is 24
square feet in the same type of large black
block letters. '

~ The North Bay side to the right of
 the eyebrow arch ig 31 square feet and is
proposed with white block lettering against
a black panel. )

The propoged signage is in character

with other commercial signage in the
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neighborhood. It should be approved because
it doeg not have any negative impact on the
character of the community.

The new signage is consistent with
the new facade, it has a modern sleek look.
Also there's going to be one additional
side ~-- sign, excuse we, rather, on where
the driveway ig, so I think GMC is up now
and we're also putting up a Buick sign.

MR, McCARTHY: Okay. While I did see
gigns, I have no problem with them, so
that's okay. I think it compliles certainly
with the intent of our ordinance in the
.gense that it keeps the signs from getting
out of control. The sgigns are tastefully
arranged and it's not a -- it is not an ugly
arrangement of signs or whatever, and I-
think in that sense it's appropriate for us
to give a little bit of leeway to the
property owner for the business located
there. So accordingly, T move we grant the.
application,

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: We have a motion.
Do we have a second?

MR. LEVINE: Second.
CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: We have a second
by Mr. Levine.
Please poll the Board.
MR.‘FIELDING: Mr. Levine?
MR. LEVINE: Avye.
MR. FIELDING: Mr. Francis?
MR. FRANCIS: Aye.
MR. FIELDING: Vice Chairman McCarthy?
MR, MGCARTHY: Aye,

MR. FIELDING: Mr. Chailrman?

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Avye.
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The application is granted and I
would just like to, you know, add a little
something to that because we get a lot of
sign applications., The car business I think
hag changed very drastically over probably
‘the last ten years, dealers have multiple:
' products, and I think it is important for
people to know that they.can get a Volvo and
they can get a Hyundai and, you know,
whatever in order to keep those businesgses
viable, and I think those businesses are a
big part of the Town of North Hempstead and
its economy. I've said many times this is
not an Architectural Review Board, but in my
whole experience and what I do through the
industry is that very tasteful buildings are
being created, signage is being done in an
extremely conservative manner, we're not
plastering gigns that say used cars --

MS. TSOUKALAS: Right.

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: ~- leasing, all of
that sort of thing. :

. MR. McCARTHY: We Buy Cars, that's.a
sign on the north side of Northern Boulevard
much closer to the city line. In fact, we
" rejected that and the court said no, no, you
‘have to let them put it there.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: So I think we can
distinguish this from many othexr ) '
applications that come in and I just wanted
to add that to the record. Okay? ‘Thank
you.

MS. TSOUKALAS: Thank you very much.
Have a great day.
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MR. FIELDING: Appeal#$$19885 - Port
Railroad Property, LLC (Owner)/Marine
Flsheries of Port Washington, LLC -
(Appllcant), conditional use 70-139.A and
variance 70-103.A to convert a retail fish
market to a restaurant with insufficient
off-street parking; noxrth side of #71 Main
Street, 48.45 feet west of Herbert Avenue,
Port Washington, Section 5, Block G, Lot 3
and 8, B-B District. '

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: You've heard
Appeal#19885, Port Railroad Property,
LLC/Marine Figheries of Port Washlngton. Ie

there anyone in the room interested in the
application other than the applicant?

Seeing no one, please give your name
and address. .

MR. MIGATZ: Bruce W. Migatz,

Albanese & Albanese, 1050 Franklin Avenue,
Garden City. Good morning, Mr. Chairman,
members of the Board. At the outset, let me
subunit some additional return receipts that
came back subsequent to my submission of the
affidavit of mailing.

I am repregenting the applicant,
Marine Fisherieg of Port Washington, LLC.
With me presently is one of the members,
Allyson Cohen. The other member should be
filtering in. You moved much faster today
than I expected, but I'm happy for that.

(Whereupon, a digcussion was held off
the record.)

4 MR, McCARTHY: I think maybe when we
get to the conclusion of your presentation,
maybe we would wind up reserving decision so
that Mr. Aloe could have a look at the
record. :

MR. MIGATZ: Hopefully that won't be
necessary, Mr, McCarthy. .

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Okay. Well, let's
see,

MR. McCARTHY: Let's see. You're
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going to do suc¢h a great job, that he
couldn't possibly say no?

MR. MIGATZ: Let's see.
(Whereupon, a discussion was held off
the record.)

MR. MIGATZ: Just for the record, the
other members of the LLC are Charles
Fravola, F-R-A-V-0-L-A, who should be here
shortly, and Marvin Kleinberg. Mx. Fravola
owns and operates the Marine Fisheries in
Great Neck, which has been on Middle Neck
Road for many, many years. My wife is one
of their begt customers and hopefully their
gecond store in Port Washington will make
her trip a little shorter. They are looking
to open a second store where Quality Fish
used to be and most recently Quality Fish

used to be on Main Street in Port Washington

for many, many, many years. The legal
notice is a little wmisleading. 1It.
advertises alteration of a fish store to add
a restaurant use. That's not really what's
being proposed, The Marine Fisheries of

Port Washington will be a fish store, a
retail fish store, just like Quality Fish
wag. The difference is they want to add a
kitchen so they can also sell as they do in
Great Neck some prepared cooked fish and
some incidental items. They want to add six
seats so that people in the neighborhood
waiting to take the train, this is right
across the street from the train statlon,
they want to grab a qulck bite before they
go back to their office oxr the train, they
are going to have six seats in the fish
store gimilar to a ---to the way a
delicatessen sometimes has a handful of
geats for people who want to eat their
sandwich before they go back to theixr office
or whatever, so i1t 1is not really a
regtaurant use and I think the plans
indlcate that. .

The property ig 71 Maln Street, Port
Washlngton in a Business B zone. I have a
photograph of the subject property. I offer
that as Exhibit 1. It is a downtown row
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atore congtructed in 1905 prior to the Town
requiring parking, so it does have
insufficient parking as does most of the
stores on Main Street, if not all of them.
They rely on the commewxcial -- I'm sorry --
they rely on the municipal parking lot and
in the evening the railroad parking lot,
which is right acrogs the street frow the
_subject propexrty. The store adjacent to the
proposed fish store is a restaurant, fast
food restaurant, Mole Mole, Fresh Mexican
Grill. The Board granted them a conditiomnal
use and a parking variance in Appeal#19679,
and I offer that into evidence as Exhibit 2.

The propoged addition of the kitehen
ig a conditional use. This fish store was
there before the Zoning Board -- before the
Zoning Code requilred conditional use
permits, but adding a kitchen to Lt now
requiregs a conditional use permit.

To addregsg the standards in Town Code
gection 70-225.B, the first criteria is
whether the purxposes of the zoning as set
forth in the Town Law is consistent with the
proposed use. :

The Town Code permits food uses as
conditional uses. Case law holds that they
are conditional uses tantamount -- and I
heard you mentioned that before --

MR. LEVINE: We know it'sg couwing, so,
you know --

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Off the record.
(Whereupon, a discussion was held off
the record.) ‘

MR. MIGATZ: I was listening while I
was in the lobby. A conditional use is
tantamount to a permitted use.

second criteria is whethex the
proposed use is of such a character, sige,
location, design and site layout to be in
harmony with the surrounding properties,
The courts have held that by making a
conditional -- by making a use a conditional
uge, it is a per se finding by the Town
Board that the use is in fact in harmony
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with the surrounding area, and Main Street,
as you all know, has numerous food uses as
does Mailn Street in all downtown areas and
it 18 a consistent uze with the character of
the community.

Whether it is a desirable service or
facility. I don't think anybody can take
argument with the fact that a fish store is
a degired facllity for a downtown area.

Whether the use would be conflicting
by reason of excessive traffic. 1It's a
retail store, always has been a retail
store, Adding six seats I submit to you isg
not going to cause excesgsive traffic and
we've all heard a traffic engineer say this
kind of a use 1g not a destination use.
Nobody is driving to Port Washington to sit
down and have a fish gandwich and then go
back to the office in Westbury or Garden
City.

MR. LEVINE: I have been looking for
a good fish taco in Nassau County for a
while.

MR. MIGATZ: We will deliver to you.

MR. LEVINE: I'm just telling you, if
you make a good fish taco, it will become a
destination. There are many in the west
coast, but east coast, slim to none.

MR. MIGATZ: But it's not going to be
a destination. It is going to be for
shoppers who are in the area, for commuters
who are in the area. ‘

And the last c¢riteria is whether or
not the use is objectionable to nearby
residential dwellings. There are two
apartments above this store as they are on
Main Street, but the wvision today for smart
growth ig to have dwellings above stores in
downtown areas, so I would submit to you
that this is congistent with. that swmart
growth vision and that the conditional use
permit should be granted. '

It does reguire a parking variance
and I can say without hesitation that a
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parking variance is an area variance which
requireg a balancing test, the benefit to
the applicant versus the detriment to the
community. There will be no undesirable
change to this area by the addition of a )
kitchen to prepare fish to take out whether
you're buying raw fish or you're buying
prepared fish or incidental items, soups o
galads or, therefore, it is not going to
have an adverse impact on the community,
and, again, having a handful of seats also
should not have an adversge impact on the
community.

There is no feasible method to
provide parking for the six seats that are
being provided, there's no parking almost
anywhere downtown Main Street other than the
municipal lots and the train lot.

Whether the variance 1s substantial,
Tn this regard, the requirement versus the
proposed is misleading because the Building
Department has treated this ag a restaurant,
ag a fast food restaurant, and in addition
to requiring one parking space for every two
peats, they are requiring parking spaces for
standing room ag they do in a fast food
restaurant, but that's not the case here.
Whether the people are standing to buy raw
fish to take home or whether they are
gtanding to buy cooked fish, it makes no
difference, but because they treat it as a
regstaurant, it throws the parking
calculation way out of whack. The retail
store itgelf does not require any parking
based upon the size of the retail store,

Whether or not the variance for
parking will have an adverse impact on the
environment. I'm glad Mr, Aloe is not here
to debate thig with me. It is a Type II
action and the parking variance is deemed --
I'm gorry., It's an unlisted action and I
submit to you that it will not have an
adverse impact. Mr. Fravola just walked in,
so at least I can send my bill now to him
“since he saw me up here. ' ' :

And whether or not the difficulty i
gself-created. It's not. This building was
congstructed before the parking was required
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and it is a prior nonconforming insufficient
parking. '

I do have as Exhibit 2 consents from
seven people within a 300 foot radius and I
would offer that as my £inal exhibit, and T
believe that the Planning Commissioner gave
local determination on thisg. Ta that right,
Mr. Fielding?

MR. FIELDING: That is correct.

MR. LEVINE: I will say this. Off
the record.

(Whereupon, a discusgsion was held off
the recdrd.)

MR. MIGATZ: Unless the Board has any
further questions or further jokes by Mr.
Levine, I am done.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: As part of and
assuming we're going to grant an approval,
we have to remember that a seat is a seat,
whether or not somebody is sitting in that
seat, and thexre are gix seats here and
should there become eight seats or nine
gseats --

MR, LEVINE:  Or seven.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: -~ then this
conditional use variance woulad become null
and void as it's not being used in
accordance with what the conditional use is,
5o six seats is six seats whether or not
somebody isg sitting in them.

MR, MIGATZ: Itm well aware of thét.
MR.'LEVINE: Yes.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Okay . So with
that said, does anyone have any other
‘question or a motion?

MR. McCARTHY: I would just offer
this, that we have -- in that exact
neighborhood within a block or so there are
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numerous small restaurants, and I deon't
think anybody comes in here with parking
that had -- I wmean, comes in and actually
has parking available, and we rely heavily
on, as you have proposed, that a good number
of the people who would be using the shop ox
would be wmaybe sitting down to have a snack
are people who are on foot in the area
anyway who are parked for another purpose, .
but also the availability of those municipal
lots can't be overlooked, It'es a fact and
after -- certainly after the pressure:o
commuter parking is relaxed and on the
weekendg, there shouldn't be any problem at
all, gso I'm going to move that we grant the
application because 1 think the benefit to
your client.

Under SEQRA, we are the lead agency
and this is classified as an unlisted action
and after your presentation and based upon
.our knowledge of the premises and the
neighborhood would have no gsignificant
impact on the environment. So I am moving,
one, that we take SEQRA action, and, two,
that we grant your application. .

MR. MIGATZ: SEQRA action being a
negative declaration; right. ,

MR. MCCARTHY: Yes. Negative
declaration.

"CHATRMAN MAMMINA: We have a motion.
Do we have a second? '

MR. FRANCIS: Second.
" CHATRMAN MAMMINA: Seconded by Mr.
Francisg.
Please poll the Board.
MR. FIELDING: Mr, Levine?’
MR. LEVINE: Ave.
MR. FIELDING: Mx . Francis?

MR. FRANCIS: Aye.
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you.

"MR. FIELDING: Vice Chairman

MR. McCARTHY: Aye.

MR. FIELDING: Mr. Chairman?

CHATIRMAN MAMMINA: Aye.
The application is granted.

MR. FRANCIS: Off the record.
" (Whereupon, a discussion was

the record.)

McCarthy?

Thank

held off
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MR. FIELDING: Appeal#19886 - Benito
Ferranti - conditional use 70-126.A and -
variance 70-103.A(1) to maintain interior
alterations to an existing commercial
structure for a restaurant with insufficient
off-street parking; northwest cornexr of 795
0l1d Country Road and Elton Street, Westbury,
dection 10, Block 52, Lot 51, B-A Distrilct.

Are you here for that, sir?

MR. GILLESPIE: Yes, but I'm not him,
MR. FIELDING: .Oh, you're not hiu.

MR. GILLESPIE: I am just a concerned
citizen. :

MR, FIELDING: So let's see 1f we
have. -~

MR. LEVINE: I think everybody is
shocked at how efficient. we are this
morning.

MR. GILLESPIE: You worked fast.
I've never been at one of these kinds of
things.

(Whereupon, a discussion was held off
the record.)

MR. FIELDING: Appeal#19886 - Benito
Ferranti - conditional use 70-126.A and
variance 70-103.A(1) to maintain interior
alterations to an existing commercial
structure for a restaurant with insufficient
off-gtreet parking; northwest cornexr of 795
01d Country Road and Elton Street, Westbury,
Section 10, Block 52, Lot 51, B-A District.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: You've heard
Appeal#19886, Benito Ferranti. 1Is there
anyone in the room interested in the
application other than the applicant.

" Seeing one hand and you'll have the
opportunity to.speak after the presentation.

Thank you.

Whomever is the applicant, come on up
and name and address,.
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MR. FERRANTI: Benito Ferranti, 2700
Two Brothewrs Court, Oceansgide, New York
L1872,

MR. TERRY: Hello, Mr. Ferranti. Are
you represented by counsel?

MR. FERRANTI: Yes, I am.

MR. TERRY: Let's get counsel up
here, please.

MS. COWARD: Good afternoon. Nicole
Coward, counsel for Mr. Ferranti as well as
for the tenant of the building.

MR. FIELDING: Can you give your
address for the record?

MS. COWARD: Sure. It's 148 South
Long Beach Avenue, Freeport, New York 11520.

MR. LEVINE: Please, the floorx is
yours.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Okay. You're up.

MS., COWARD: Okay. This is an
application for a conditional use. Mr.
Ferranti would like to continue using the
commercial space located at 795 01ld Country
Road as a restaurant. The conditional use
is reguired because apparently there 1g no
legal record that this business has operated
as a restaurant for the last 50 years.
Accordingly, we come to you for this
- variance.

In addition, with respect to the
parking, the existing parking structure does
not -- the existing structure does not allow
for code compliant parking. We've conducted
a parking study, which will allow for a
variance of 397 stalls that indicates that
that would be sufficient for the traffic at
the restaurant,

In addition, for your consideration,
the restaurant hasg been unable to operate
based on these proceedings since March of
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2014 and we would request that, you know,
in -~ pending these proceedings, that we
have some discussion about allowing the
restaurant to open, albeit with conditions
if necessary just to provide Mr. Ferranti

~with some sort of relief from the hardship’
he has suffered. : .

MR. TERRY: So, counsel, let's just
back up here.

MS., COWARD: Sure.
MR. TERRY: The regstaurant ~~'does
Mr. Ferranti propose a new restaurant at

that location?

MS. COWARD: From -~ there is no
restaurant there currently now.

MR. TERRY: There i8s no restaurant?
MS. COWARD: Right,
MR. TERRY: What 1s there now?

MS. COWARD: There is nothing because
the restaurant has been closed.

MR, LEVINE: Okay. What was therxe?
MR. TERRY: What was there?
MS. COWARD: There wag a restaurant.
MR, TERRY: And I don't want to go
too far afield because I don't know what you
know, but that restaurant ceased operating
‘when?

MS. -COWARD: March 16, 2014,

. MR. TERRY: And why did it cease
operating? '

MS. COWARD: The Town -- there were a
couple of violations, the public assembly
license wae due for renewal, there were some
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gtructural Building Code violations.
MR. TERRY: 8o the Town --
MS., COWARD: And the Town stepped in.
MR. TERRY: So the Town served what?
MS, COWARD: A violation, a summons.

MR. TERRY: So do you know whether
those matters are currently pending in the
Nassau County District Couxrt?

MS8. COWARD: Yes. They are currently
pending. I actually have an appearance on
the 21lst. We scheduled it after this, after
this appearance. '

MR. TERRY: 8So just to clarify off
the bat, the extent of the authority of this
Board is to grant relaxation of the Zoning
Code and/or grant certain perwmits that the
authority to grant emanates from the Town
Board's decision that Board of Zoning
Appeals would have the authority to grant,
in thisg case a c¢onditional use.

MS. COWARD: Yes,

MR. TERRY: So this Board doesn't
have the ability to affect the Building
Department or the District Court issues,
just so we're clear. '

MS. COWARD: Of course.

MR. TERRY: Okay?

MS. COWARD: Yes.

MR. TERRY: So you are here before
the Board for what relief and approval this
Board. can grant you. :

MS&. COWARD: Correct.

MR, TERRY: That's it?
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M8. COWARD: Yes.

MR. TERRY: And, Mr., Ferranti, to get
the place opened, is going to have to deal
with the other authorities.

MS, COWARD: Okay.

MR. TERRY: .Just so I am crystal
clear, was Mr., Ferrantl the owner of the
previous restaurant?

MS., COWARD: No.
MR. TERRY: Okay.

MR. FRANCIS: How many seats are in
this restaurant?

MS., COWARD: I believe --
MR. FRANCIS: Or the proposed seats..

MS. COWARD: The proposed seats are
64 . :

MR. LEVINE: I am looking at the
property card from Nassau County and I must
gay they never taught me how to read these
things in law school, so I'm trying to see
if we can get it printed out somewhere. It
indicates that it's -- there's clearly an
indication that it was San Remo restaurant
years ago. '

MS. COWARD: Correct.

MR. LEVINE: But I am trying to get
an idea of when that was.

MS. COWARD: So what I found was were
two.glowing reviews in the New York Times
from 1983 and 1985. Mr. Lambert also has a
Certificate of Occupancy from 1982, hHowever,
it's a general businesgs at that time, so we
haven't been able to actually find anything
that specifically says, but I have the same
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property card and San Remo restaurant did
operate there for about 15 years.

MR. LEVINE: Do you know when it was
there?

MS. COWARD: 19 -- do you --

. MR. FERRANTI: I actually operated‘
the restaurant myself as Prima Pasta from
1992 through 2006.

MR. TERRY: 8o this 1is a return
engagement for you, Mr. Ferranti?

MR. FERRANTI: Well, T started off as
a tenant and I purchased the building maybe
about seven or eight years in and, you know,
I heard a lot of customers coming in, giving
me what it was prior. I knew S8an Remo, I
wae told it was a German regtaurant ox
gsomething like that even prior to that, youw
know, back in the late '608 or whatever, you
know, you hear --

MR. TERRY: Back in the day.

MR. FERRANTI: -~ T remember when
this was this or this was that.

MR. TERRY: But there was a legendary
little Italian place right down the block
back in the '50g or 60g, Cervini's
(phonetic), Lou Cervini, xight there on one
of the gide streets -- on a side street a
block over in what is now the monstrosity.

MR, LEVINE: Which one?

MR-.. TERRY: Yes. Yes. The big, big
monstrosity between State and whatever it
igs., You know.

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: Mg. Coward, . just a
guestion. <You say there is a Certificate of
Occupancy from 1982 as general business,

M8. COWARD: Mm- hmnm,
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CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Are you
representing that general buginess would
have covered a restaurant at the time
because I believe restaurant has been, you’
know, a use listed in the zoning kind of
like forever, you know, as well as its
requirement for a conditional use, so, I
mean, just ag a matter for the record unless
there is something elge that you're going to
bring forward, general businesgs is not a
restaurant.

. MS. COWARD: Unfortunately I walked
into that. I can't show --

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Okay.
MS. COWARD: ~- any other.
CHATRMAN MAMMINA: That's okay.

‘MS. COWARD: If I could, I definitely
would do that today.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Just for
clarifying the record.

MS. COWARD: Yes.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Okay. Comntinue.

ME&. COWARD: I do have with me the
architect, Tim Lambert, as well as the
engineer for the parking study, Aaron
Machtay, 1f you have any questions with
respect to those submitted reports.

MR. LEVINE: In 1983 there was a
plumbing and air conditioning permit issued,
but it doesgn't say for what,

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Did you research
any of that and can you tell us what --

MS. COWARD: I did ~-

CHATIRMAN MAMMINA: Do you have a copy
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of that application?

MS. COWARD: No, I don't. However, T
did learn that the BZA has a separate
records room and I was before this hearing
going to go to see if I could find anything
on S8an Remo based on the property caxd.

~ CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: You wouldn't get
that today. You had to come down two weeks
ago for somethlng like that.

MR, LEVINE: Does she want an
adjournment to do that?.

(Whereupon, a discussion was held off
the record.)

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: What Ms. K Zuech and
Mr., Fielding are pointing out, I mean, they
do gome research beforehand, thexe are some
prior appeals for the building, but nothing
for a restaurant. ’

MS. COWARD: I think that is
conslstent with the research that we'wve
done. .

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA : Okay. Continue
then,

MS. COWARD: Well, for the most part,
my presentation is over. I do have the
engineer available for the --

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Do you want to
make the points of law for a conditional
uge?

MS. .COWARD: 1In terms of the
character and nature of the surrounding
community because the space 1s operated as a .
regtaurant, we don't feel that there should
be any hardshlp or any issues with the
surrounding areas, I'm not sure that -- I
don't think if we're allowed to contlnue as
ig -~

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Well, there are
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five tests. So I think what you should do
is lay out those five tests so that you've
made a case for the conditiomnal use,

otherwisge vou kind of leave the Board w1th
nothing to make a decision,. :

MS. COWARD: In termg of the nature
of the business, it is a commercial
business, thig is a commercial area.

MS. ZUECH: There is also a parking
variance.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: That's true. You
have a parking variance and you have a
conditional use. You have both of those.
Thank you, Linda.

MS. COWARD: Thank you. Okay.
CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: So go ahead.

MS. COWARD: The variance that we're’
requesting does not change the nature of the
community, it's a commercial business and
we'd like to continue to keep it as that.

' The surrounding areas are -~ continue
to not be affected in any way that would
disallow the use that we're asking for.
There have been no obligations prior to this
application regarding the faClllty as a :
restaurant and I believe that is the extent
of my presentation.

CHATIRMAN MAMMINA: Okay. So ig there
anything that you'd like to --

MR. LEVINE: You have the traffic
gstudy.

M8. ZUECH: Put the traffic guy on.

MS. COWARD: Well, I think for the.
traffic, I would like to defer to Mr.
Machtay. ’

MR. LEVINE: Sure.

MS. COWARD: And if I have anything
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to. add at that tiwme, I would do that.
CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Sure.

MR. LEVINE: You're on. Please go
‘ahead.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Give your name and
address. )

MR. MACHTAY: - Aarvon Machtay, offices
at 355 New York Avenue, Huntington. You may
be familiar with my boss, Wayne Muller.

T am asking to be accepted as a
traffic expert. I have a copy of my CV,

MR. McCARTHY: How do you s8pell youx
last name? '

MR. MACHTAY: M-A~C-H-T-A-Y.

MR. FRANCIS: . Off the record.
{Whereupon, a discussion was held off
the record.)

MR. MACHTAY: RMS Engineering wasg
retained by the applicant in oxder to
conduct a parking study for the proposed
legalization of the restaurant as a
previously existed. Of couxrsé, because the
regstaurant was closed prior to us being able
to conduct the study, ideally for something
like this we would look at how it actually
operates and explain how. the parking works
and ask for that to be legalized, but
unfortunately we had to sort of project what
it would be based on industry standard data,
which is released by the Institute of
Trangportation Engineers. ,

Bagsed on that, for a restaurant of
this nature, we'd expect that the 64 geats
would require a peak of approximately, I
just want to make gure I get the number
correct, 23 parked vehicles, and this
conducting our study because there is no
parking provided onsite, the only available
areas that would represent municipal site as
we might refér to it would be onsgite areas.
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We found in total approximately 80 --
capacity for about 83 vehicles including the
side streets, that does include areas that.
extend to the residential areas. I know
that's legg than desgirable, but I think the
reality is based on the nature of the area
is that some people are going to be parking
there at the peak periods of activity for

the restaurant. There is availlability of
parking along 0ld Country Road. That's sort
of unigue in thils area. If you go

immediately east or immediately west of the
frontage of the property, no parking is
allowed, there's not even a shoulder, so you
can't even park illegally without taking
your life into your hands, so to speak, so
just at a peak, looking at the areas that
were available in closge proximity including
the residential areas, once again, just for
the record, we gaw a maximum of 35 parked
vehicles on Friday and 39 paxked vehicles on
a Saturday, so in total there would be
available space to accommodate the potential
generation of 23 new parked vehicles to
accommodate the regtaurant reopening.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Okavy. Why don't
we do this. Unless, Me. Coward, you have
someone you want to put up at this poilnt, we
can hear from the gentleman.

MR. TERRY: Yes. Hear from the
gentleman and then Ms. Coward will come back
and she'll do the final.

MR. GILLESPIE: Hi. My name is
Raymond Gillespie, I reside at 10 Elton
Street, and I've been regiding there gince
1968, The restaurant -- it's always been a
regstaurant since I've been there, other than
the part of the air conditioning, it was
occupied by Archie Niles who was .a harness
racer at Roosevelt Raceway when I first
resided there., What's going on now is the
parking problem. When I -- when I first
regided there, we had eight single family
homes. We still have eight homes therxre, but
we have three single family homes and five
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rooming houses., We had 31 people residing
in the five houses, now we have 54. We had
ten cars on the block. Now we have 54 cars,
SUVs, trucks and 4X4s, so its's a disaster.
We have noise every hour of the day, and
what happened when the previous resgtaurant
occupant was therxre, we had horns all hours
of the night, we had beer bottles thrown on
the lawns. I had a car come on my driveway
and smash the bricks and took off and it's
just unbearable to the people in the area
what goes on there.

MR. TERRY: <Could I just ask you,
gir? '

MR. GILLESPIE: Yes.

MR. TERRY: Now, this Board does not
do enforcement, let's make that clear.

MR. CGILLESPIE: Okay.

MR. TERRY: But we sometimes will ask
a question about enforcement, and wmy
gquestion is: If your understanding of your
own' neighborhood is that five out of the
eight dwellings have occupants -- maintain
occupancies that are illegal under the Town
Code, have you attempted any -~ working with
the Town with respect to code enforcement?

MR. GILLESPIE: The Town doesn't want
to get. involved. What happened is the house
next doox to wme has 14 people in it. They
have people -- the five rooming housesg, they
got people living in the basements of all
thege houses. Nothing is being done.

MR. TERRY: So have you ever made a
complaint yourself? :

MR. GILLESPIE: Well, what I did was
when they asked me to apply for a tax
reduction, I listed all the rooming houses
and my house and saying why should I pay the
game taxeg rooming houses pay and they
ignored me, they disallowed my -~
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MR. FRANCIS: Now, when you say
rooming houses, you mean that these are one
family houses?

MR. GILLESPIE:  Yes.
MR. LEVINE: 8ingle family dwellings.

MR. GILLESPIE: Yes, So we have 54
cars ox trucks or whatever you want to call
them either parked on the street or on the
property and we have, of courge, with the
restaurant, we say restaurant, but after a
certain hour it becomes a bar and grill,
Now, neighbors informed me that there were
drugs going on there. My son's a detective
in the city, so I spoke to him about it and
he spoke to the local police and that was
it, That's where it was left. Now, what
goes on there is, like I say, once you're
past a certain hour, people are just coming
to drink and there's a lot of young people
who go there who. are drinking and they
leave, they're boigterous, they're running
their engines, they race up the block, and,
of course, we like our sleeping time, and
that's what --

MR. LEVINE: As do I,

MR. GILLESPIE: -- go through on
weekendsg. Not during the week, but on
weekends, we go through that.

MR. LEVINE: I assume it's abated
gsince this place is closged?

MR. GILLESPIE: Excuse me?

MR, LEVINE: 1It's lessened since this
place has been closed for a while?

‘ MR. GILLESPIE: Yes. We have no more
beer bottles on our lawns at this point, but
then we also get problems with the Town
trucks, the recycle trucks. Elton Street is
posted as no commercial traffic. I ‘
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complained several times about the Town
recycling trucks using the street. No one
plcke up the phone,

MR. McCARTHY: They use the street in
~‘what way? They park, you mean. . . '

MR. GILLESPIE: They go back --
thére's a recycle plant that's off of Grand
Boulevard.

MR. FRANCIS: Right.

MR. GILLESPIE: And they get a line
up on Grand Boulevard to go to Jamaica Ash.

MR. FRANCIS: Right.

MR. GILLESPIE: So what they do is
they cut through the gtreets and get back on
line.

MR. McCARTHY: On your street; right?

MR. GILLESPIE: Yes. and then the
concrete trucks. .

MR. McCARTHY: Maybe the other
streetsg, too?

MR. GILLESPIE: Yes. The sounds of
the engines, you know, they're digereet, you
can hear them going up the other streets.

MR. McCARTHY: Yes. They make a
racket, . '

MR. GILLESPIE: And the same with all
the concrete that's going on there now, they
‘use the gstreets, and our houses are now
getting covered with ash from -- they get
all these cement contractors, the little
guys, they come up the street illegally
.because it's supposed to be.mno commercial
traffic, they come up the street and we get
smashed, crushed, my house was white, it is
now covered with concrete ash. ‘
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MR. McCARTHY: But, you know, all of
this, it's unfortunate and I really '
gsympathize with you, but it's unrelated to
the --- :

MR. GILLESPIE: Well, I'm concerned
about the parking and the noise, That's
what I -- I don't caxre if they make a nice
restaurant, I couldn't care less. I've been
in the industyy, architect since 1955,

MR, McCARTHY: Oh.

MR. GILLESPIE: So I know what goes
on and I've. been --

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: So you've been
tortured even longer than.me. I've only
been an architect since 1978.

MR. GILLESPIE: I still work as a
consgultant in the city.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: So what's your
number, your license number?

MR. GILLESPIE: No, I'm not.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Oh, you're not
licensed.

MR, GILLESPIE: In 1955 you didn't
have to be licenged.

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: Okay. Thank you.

MR. LEVINE: A lot of it is
enforcement and we, of coursge, don't deal
with enforcement, but we can certainly help
you out with directing you the way to go to
get certain matters hopefully resolved.

MR. GILLESPIE: I would appreciate it.

MR. TERRY: Mr. Chailrman, with your
permigsion, I can escort'him to his
Councillperson's office whexre he can start
getting this conversation in confidence.
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MR. FRANCIS: T think that would

MR, TERRY: Doeg that make sense?
MR. FRANCIS: Absolutely.

MR, TERRY: Come on., Let's go.
MR, LEVINE:’ You're back up.

. MS. COWARD:- In my return, I would
like to rum through the factorxs fox a
conditional use.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Okay. Thank vyou.

MS. COWARD: You're welcome.,

The proposed conditional use is a use
that's pexrmitted in the district. TIt's a
restaurant. This is a commercial strip.

The proposed use is of such a
character, size, location, design and site
layout as to be appropriate to and in
harmony with the surrounding area, which is
a commercial strip.

The proposed use will provide a food
service, which ies a desirable sexvice to the
area.

The proposed usge will not be
hazardous or conflicting or incongruous with
the immediate neighborhood. We do recognize
that there is a parking issue based on what .
we have presented before. However, our
parking study does provide that there will
be sufficient parking to address these
concerns. :

The proposed use will not be
objectionable -- will not be.objectionable
to the extent that we have heard the
objections here, Mr, Ferranti is an
experienced restaurant owner and can address
these concerns. The new restaurant is a
different concept that actually has less
hours I believe than.the prior restaurant
was. .
And, finally, the proposed use will
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be harmonioug in the district for the same
reasons. We fully commit to Mr. Ferranti
operating that restaurant in a harmonious
way that will be congruocus with the
neighborhood.

MR. FRANCIS: And Mr. Ferranti is
going to be an owner operator, so he's going
to be on the premises during the hours of
“operation? ' '

MR. FERRANTI: No.

ME. COWARD: ©No. He is not an
operator. He is the landlord, but he isg
very hands on with the property and is a
long-time owner. '

MR. FRANCIS: Okay.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Do we have the
operator in case the other gentleman is the
operator?

MS., COWARD: No. No, we don't
becauge there isn't a current operator.
It's been out of business, so --

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: S0, then, maybe
Mr. Ferranti, i1f you can just hop up for a
second,

MR, FERRANTI: Sure,

MR. FRANCIS: Tf he can address those
concerns, .

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: And I guess I'm
concerned regarding what the gentleman
pointed to I guess regarding, you know,
specifically the beer bottles and his street
and that sort of thing. I wmean, I live in
Carle Place, I mean, and, you know, we have
even more congestion -- :

MR. FERRANTI: Sure, I -~

CHATIRMAN MAMMINA: -- than 'that, and




72
Board of %oning Appeals - 11/19/14

I guegs it would seem unusual to go to a
message that is legitimately a restaurant
and I order a bottle of beer at my table,
you know, I'm not carrying that --

MR. FERRANTI: Let me address that
actually because that's exactly what I was
going to say to you. The restaurant that
was there or any other restaurant does not
have a permission to sell beers to go. We
have to control the alcohol that we sgell
within the premiges ourselves and I have
also experienced broken beer bottles in
front of my store and I can attribute that
to there's a bodega or deli a couple of
doorg down that that's all they do is sell
beer bottles. If you're golng to drink beer
outegide, why would you go to a restaurant
and pay $5 for it when you could go two
doors down and pay a dollar for it.

MR. FRANCIS: Right.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: You know, that's
one thought. The business that I have now,
the tenant that I have that wants to take
place, I don't know 1f they're contemplating
no alcohol or just the wine and beauty salon
only, with not only a beauty. salon, maybe a
service bar, and operated more as a
represent than it was prioxr and it was
staying open later or anything like that.
Now, with respect to myself, I own multiple
properties, I own about 13 different
buildings. I take pride in what I own and
what I do and being a good neighboxr and Mr.
Gillespie is my neighbor and I don't even
know if he was wy customer, maybe the 15
years I was there as Prima Pasta.

MR. GILLESPIE: I don't think I
was -- I was in Archie's place, I don't
think I went into your place.

MR. FERRANTI: Well, you missed out
on a good Italian meal, TI'll tell you that.
You know, you try and do the right thing.
I'm not there obviously 24/7, there are
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plenty of businesses that are thexe that do
serve alcohol and that there have been like,
you know, 1f the car is sgmashed in front of
someone's gate, T can't tell you that that
was a customeir of my restaurant or the bar
two doors down or the deli or the bodega or
one of the other restaurants up and down the
row, you know, but I know that the place hasg
been closed since March. My other
properties are mainly located along with wmy
home near Long Beach and Oceanside. I don't
want to cry the blues, but I got my butt
kicked pretty good during Sandy, I'm
struggling financially. I've been paying
the taxes, mortgage and insurance which have
all been going up on this property without'
collecting any rent for close to a year now.
You know, I'm trying to do the best I can.

MR. TERRY: And the thought ig you're
golng to get a good, responsible, rellable
tenant, .

MR. FERRANTI: I have a tenant in
line that wants to open immediately.
They're looking to do Colombian restaurant,
which from my understanding is a little bit
more higher end on the food-~wise, a higher
check average, whilch usually means less
traffic. You know, when I had wmy restaurant
there, I might have had a $20 check average,
$25 check average, so I was doing maybe
2,000 dinners a week, This concept here
would allow to make the same amount of money
serving 3 to 400 dinners a week, so there
should be less congestion, I don't know 1f
they're going to be open for lunch. I'm
sure they're not going to be open for late
night, but, you know, it will be weekends
and evenings when a lot of the other
businesses, by the way, are closed ag far asg
restaurants are concerned, so the 15, 16
vears I ran the place myself, I never had a
parking problem, I nevexr had the Town or a
neighbor or anyone come down there and
complain about that.

MR. TERRY: Good.
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MR. FERRANTI: If anything I did
buginess with the two main businesses, the
two main busginess sizes in the area are
Cancos Tile and G. Fried Carpet and they
verbally would tell me, Ben, you know,
anybody comeg in, park their car over there
overnight, we didn't have anything worked
out, but, again, neighborly, I was trying to
be nice to them, they were nice back to me.

MR. TERRY: Mr. Ferranti, let me just
mention real fast and I think the Chairman

has something in mind -- am I coxrrect about
that -- 'but we have one more -- we have
something we've got to clarify. Before you

take your seat, just a heads up, you have a
tenant ready to go --

MR. FERRANTI: Yes.

MR. TERRY: -~ or c¢lose to ready to
go. Bear in mind that tenant, even though
this would result in the conditional use and
legalization of what you have --

MR. FERRANTT: Yes.

MR. TERRY: The permits are a
different process, cooking equipment,
kitchen design, etc., etc., so bear in mind
that you're going to have to work closely
with yvour tenant to get the permits that
they need for installing --

MR. FERRANTI: Well, the place is
fully fixtured.

MR. TERRY: Oh, you're all ready to
go?

MR. FERRANTI: It's fully fixtured
and what I'm trying to do because I realized
I don't want to open a can of worms is
telling anyone who is interested in the
place you have to take it the way it is.

MR. TERRY: So he is taking it the
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way it i1e. Got it.

MR. FERRANTI: I don't want walls
knocked down or construction, if you take it
the way it is, you can probably get open
right away.

MR. TERRY: Well, right away in the
North Hempstead building context is not
right away on a timeline, and that's no --
it's not a negative, it's just a
description. Remember, you have all of your
kitchen equipment here, I'm thinking, okay,
an operator that is going to want to
customize is going to take ‘another whole
layer of woxk, but 1if this conditional use
which includeg the fixtures and how it's
laid out and so on, if thig conditional use
to operate a restaurant is good enough for
£hat tenant, then you can cut directly to
.the chasgse, but directly to the chase is not
" going to be a month, so you need to have
that as part of your business plan.

MR, FERRANTI: Well, I am looking --
I do plan on owning the building for a
while, I'm 49, I got three kids in college,
IT'm not retiring any time soon, but I do
anticipate, you know, there's a lot of
turnover in the restaurant industry and even
if I have other people in the future, I'd
like to set up something that I could have
even i1f this one ddesn't make it or for '‘the
next two or whatever it be ‘down the line, so
the place ig literally turnkey. I mean,
tablesg, chairs, everything, cleaning, paint,
if anything, and I'm hoping that -- T have
three people -- I have one guy and three
other people backing them up, all willing to
take 1t in the condition that it's in.

MR. TERRY: 8o then that's good, just
a rewminder, you have a permit process that's
separate from this, it's not going to be a
matter of .days or weeks, 1t's going to be
longer than that, and hopefully everything
will just work out fine, let me just say --
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'MR. FERRANTI: When you say permit, I
don't mean to --

MR. TERRY: Building permit. You get
no permits here.

MR. FERRANTI: Right,

MR. TERRY: You get no permitg from
us . .

MR. FERRANTI: 8o which permit is it
that they're actually looking for? Because
1£ dit's less than 75 people, I belileve there
18 no public assembly permit.

MR. TERRY: We don't do the permits.

MR. FERRANTI: Whatever permit is
reguired?

MR. TERRY: Whatever permit is
required. .

MR. FERRANTI: And however long it
takes, whether it's a week, a month?

MR. TERRY: And the other thing on
this property is that there never was a
conditional use permit, so with the utmost
respect because we want to keep things.
positive, you operate you had your place for
15 years, likely, it's history, who cares --

MR. FERRANTI;: Right,

MR. TERRY: Likely you operated
without the required approvals at that time,
50 of course you're here, you'wre a mature
person, real estate person, stand-up person,
etc., 8o obviously the Town of North
Hempstead you as the landlord to ensure that
going forward this property and its
relationship to the Town is absolutely .
pristine and correct in every respect. We
are counting on you, The Town is counting
on you,
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MR. FERRANTI: And I appreciate -- TI.
take my responsibilities, you know, to
heart. I thought, for whatever it's worth
and whatever it means, that the place was,
in gquotes, grandfathered in,  That's what I
was under the understanding. I never had
a - .

MR. TERRY: Could have been.

MR. FERRANTI: ~-- documentation,
Actually you gave me a lot of history on the
place that it was a restaurant from the
'60s. So I don't have any documentation. to
prove it., When I called health departments
and building departments, after you go five
years in the pasgt, no one has anything. You
know what I mean? They're not keeping
archiveg for 40, 50 years.

. MR. TERRY: That's the history.
We're going to look ahead.

MR. FERRANTI: Right,.

MR. TERRY: Now, Chairman, Mr.
Chalrman informs me that we have to bring
the architect back up. Counsel, can we do
that?

MS. COWARD: Yes.

MR. TERRY: Because this i1s now the
dramatic part of the hearing where we start
to count geatg, Seats are of immense
importance to this Board, number of seats,
anything that can bhe a seat, a bench, a
chair, a couch; a potted plant that can be
turned upside down, so we are now going to
do the ceremonial seating and Mr. Fielding
is going to walk us through that.

MR. FIELDING: And I just want to ask
you; Mr. Lambert -- have you gone on the
record? : ' :

MR. TERRY: Please make your .
appearance,




78
Board of Zoning Appeals - 11/19/14

MR. LAMBERT: My name 1g Timothy
Lambert, I am the architect, T have been
hired by the building owner to facilitate
this process and get the right permits and
- the grants needed to have a restaurant at
thig location,

MR. TERRY: What is your addregs, for
the record, Mxr. Lambert.

MR. LAMBERT: My addresgss is 3012
Forteasque Avenue in Oceangide.

MR. TERRY: When I write the great
American novel, I'm going to have one of my
characters living on Fortesque Avenue. I
like that.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Pretty good one.

MR, TERRY: All right, Jon.

MR, FIELDING: Mr. Lambert, when vyou
look at your plan Al, it references a total
dining and seating of 64 geats.

MR, LAMBERT: That's correct.

MR. FIELDING: I count 11 booths that
say four persons per booth.

MR. LAMBERT: Yes. And I have a copy
of the plans here.

MR. FIELDING: Okay. So that's 44.

Now, I then gee a -~ I gee five seats on
that side, two two-tops and one one-top?

MR. LAMBERT: That's correct.,

MR. FIELDING: Okay. And then a
four-top that's stand alone and ten seats
between these, so half booth, half table?

MR. LAMBERT: Yes. That's correct.

MR. FIELDING: And then four
barstoolg at the bar?
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MR. LAMBERT: Right.

MR. TERRY: So dt's 67 when I add
thogse up. 8o is 67 the right number of
.8eatyg or 647

MR, LAMBERT: So can I take a moment
and recount that? o

MR. FIELDING: Sure.
(Whereupon, a discussion was held off
the record.)

MR. LAMBERT: 8o it looks like ny
count has 24 seats movable, like unfixed,
24, and that's like the two tops and the
booths, I mean, the seating on the right.
Now, the booth seating at four persons, we
have 11 booths, that's 44, plus the 24, '
which would be -- yeah, I'm counting like
68.

MR, FIELDING: 687 So that the
rectangles that say booth seating for two
persons, that's two seats plus the -- you
have tables with chairs that are up against
those booths on the right side of the
drawing,

MR. LAMBERT: Right,

MR. FIELDING: So that would be five
seats and then six more geats at those
booths?

MR. LAMBERT: Yes.

MR. FIELDING: I think that adde one
more, so that would give me 68. ‘

(Whereupon, a discussion was held off
the record.) '

MR. TERRY: 8o is8 68 the number?

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: 68 is the number.

MR. TERRY: Okay. 68 i1s the number
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including the four bar seats which are going
to stay in, even though they're not there,

which means -- and, counsel, I will say this
to you -- which means that the seats
approved as part of the plan can -- they can

be there on day 1 of opening or they cannot
be there at all if the operator chooses or
they can be added at a later time because
they're approved seats, but there are only
68 approved seats and there canm never be 689,
there can never be 70, otherwise you risk
the conditional use. Okay? And while we
don't do the enforcement, as we say ovex and
over, we are certainly on notice and aware
that the folks in the Town who do the
enforcement show up at restaurants from time

to time to do a surprise inspection. And
~what's one of the things they do? They
count seats. 8o, Chairman.

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: That I can assure
you that they do. There axre people that go
out in the evenings and, you know, that's
part of their job is to go out to all public
agssembly spaces, not jugt restaurante, you
know, it could be a bowling alley or
whatever it might be, because that's a life
safety issue. If there arxre too many people
in the space that aside from parking, it's
also ‘1ife safety.

MR. LAMBERT: I'm wondering if the
plan examiner had hoted 64 seats in his
rejection letter or 68 and I don't know if
~that has a bearing.

MR, TERRY: We're done. We're good,
We're good on the seats.

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: Right.

MR. TERRY: And the plans, Jonathan,
what are we going to do? Correct the
legend? -

MR. FIELDING: Well, it does say 64
geats dining area, so technically if you
leave off the four bar stools --
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MR. TERRY: Okay.

MR. FIELDING: -- there are 64 in the
regtaurant. :

MR. TERRY: Okay. So here ig what
we're going to do.

MR. FIELDING: That is just a
clarification.

MR. TERRY: . The c¢larification will be
on the stenographic record that the plans
are correct to the extent that they reflect
64 seats or for dining and we will also note
for the stenographic record that the plans
show an additional four bar seats, which are
not currently in place, but which are part
of the plansg, and, therefore, i1if the plans
are approved, they would be approved along
with the bar seats in addition to the 64
dining seats for a total of 68. Okay.

We're done with seats. Anythlng else,
Chairman?

MR. LAMBERT: Can I interject one?
Actually it's not a mistake, I thought it
was a mistake. S

MR, TERRY: No seats,

MR. LAMBERT: But it's not an issue
becauge it's in here.

MR. TERRY: You're done with seats.
Chairman, anything else?

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: I think that's it.
MR. TERRY: Okay. That's it,

‘ MR. LAMBERT: Can I just add one more
note? You know, these grantsg, and this
would be directed to Mr, Glllespue, these
grants go to the building owner to have a
restaurant there, not necessarily to the
tenant or to a bad tenant or somethlng like
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that, so if we could maybe just point that
out to everyone here today, we'd appreciate
that.

CHATIRMAN MAMMINA: And that is a very
good point in that, you know, again, you own
the conditional use. Your tenant screws it
up and it goes away, it's Still your problen
-then.

MR, LAMBERT: Okay. Thank you very

much.

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: Is that --

MR. FERRANTI: It's wmy -~

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Do you understand
that?

MR. FERRANTI: The tenant does
gsomething wrong --

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Come back up.

MR. FERRANTI: If the tenant does
somethlng wrong, for argument's.sake, they
go there, and they see 72 people there,
there's no way for me to enforce standing
" there, you know.

MR. TERRY: Which means you have to
have a good tenant because you're can't --
you're not --

MR. LEVINE: It has to be in your
lease.

MR. TERRY: You can't transfer --

" MR. FERRANTI: 8o if I have in my
leage you have to have this, I could still
have the conditional uge for the next
tenant. ‘ ‘

MR. TERRY: Let'sg worxy about the
first tenant except to say be very clear,
counsgel will explain this to vyou, a
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conditional use is not transferable. It's
yours., ’

MR. FERRANTI: Right.

MR. TERRY: You're installing -~ you
plan to install a tenant under your
conditional use, not his conditional use or
my conditional use,.

MR, FERRANTI: Right. And is there a
way that they could do something where I
lose the conditional use?

MR. TERRY: Sure.
CHATIRMAN MAMMINA: Sure.
MR, TERRY: sSure.

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: And that's why you
need to make random drop-ing or your
brother-in-law or whomever and you've got to
get there at different times because if he
knows that you're showing up, I think you've
got a better chance. Just as plain fair
level ground, you should understand what
your obligations are and what your risks
are, you know, undex this.

MR, FERRANTI: I understand that. I
mean, there's only so much I could do. I
will do the begt I can.

MR. FRANCIS: That to the extent that
you make it abundantly clear --

MR. FERRANTI: Right.

MR. FRANCIS: -~ that this is very,
very important to you as the owner of the
building --

MR. FERRANTI: Right.
MR. FRANCIS: -~ and you make that

clear to your tenant, you know, and, again,
counsgel -- I don't know if counsel is
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handling your leasing --
MR. FERRANTI: Yes.

MR. FRANCIS: -- but I'm sure she can
give you some advice with regard to that as
well.

MR. FERRANTI: I'm sure the seating
is more than adeqguate as well, so I'm not
going to harp on that anymore,

MR. TERRY: Okay. Chairman, anything
else?

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: No, I think that's
it, : ,
(Whereupon, a discussion was held off
the record.)

MR, FRANCIS: Mr. Chairman, thisg is
kind of my neighbor hooted, I live in
Westbury. I am familiax with the
neighborhood, I am familiar with the
restaurants along 0ld Country Road. This
particular restaurant, this particular use
is not out of character with regard to the
neighborhood, and as counsel pointed out and
I will reiterate, I don't believe that it's
going to have a negative effect on the
community, so with that said, I would move
that we grant this application.

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: We have a motion.
Do we have a. second?

MR. LEVINE: Second.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Seconded by Mr.
Levine.
Please poll the Board.

MR. LEVINE: Standard restaurant
conditions.

MR. FRANCIS: Yes. Standard
regtaurant conditions.
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MR. FIELDING: Mr. Levine?

MR. LEVINE: Aye.

MR, FIELDING: Mr. Francis?

MR. FRANCIS: Avye.

MR. FIBELDING: Vice Chairman McCarthy?

MR. McCARTHY: Aye.

MR . FIELbING; Mr. Chairman?

CHATRMAN MAMMINA: Ave,

The application is granted. Thank
you. :

MR. FRAﬁCIS: Good job, counsel.

CHAIRMAN MAMMINA: Yes. Good job.

MR, TERRY:I Very good job.

MR. McCARTHY: @Good job, all.

CHATIRMAN MAMMINA: Yes., It was a

good application.
(Time noted:

1:14 p.m.)




86

CERTTIFTICATTI.ON

I, ROBIN LaPFPEMINA, a Registered
Professional Reporter, Certified LiveNote Reporter
and Notary Public, within and for the State of New
York, ' do hereby certify that the above transcript
18 a true and accurate copy of the minutes taken
‘by wmyself stenographically at the aforementioned public
meeting of the Board of Zoning Appeals of the Town
of North Hempstead held on November 19, 2014.

y 2w

ROBIN LaFEMINA”Z




Maria I. Gomes

R
From: nd-legaladv <legaladv@newsday.com>
Sent: Friday, January 09, 2015 1:29 PM
To: Maria I. Gomes
Subject: Legal notice confirmation - 21048942
Attachments: DOCO010915.pdf

From: Toshiba_c4754 [mailto:Toshiba c4754@newsday.com]
Sent: Friday, January 09, 2015 1:26 PM

To: nd-legaladv

Subject: town n hmpstd 01/09/2015 13:26

Scanned from ToshibaC4754
Date:01/09/2015 13:26
Pages:1

Resolution:200x200 DPI

Do Not Reply, this address is not monitored.

The information transmitted in this email and any of its attachments is intended only for the person or entity to which it
is addressed and may contain information concerning Cablevision and/or its affiliates and subsidiaries that is
proprietary, privileged, confidential and/or subject to copyright. Any review, retransmission, dissemination or other use
of, or taking of any action in reliance upon, this information by persons or entities other than the intended recipient(s) is
prohibited and may be unlawful. If you received this in error, please contact the sender immediately and delete and
destroy the communication and all of the attachments you have received and all copies thereof.




Ad Content
L%?a} Notice # 21048942

1:00 which :
tlme thay wlll be publlcly .

T?mnoz-zm’ Fleld Telps, Sat- B
rday & ummerRecreatlona
rograms for the Developmen- . I

) wean
hourg oﬂ). 0am and 4.45 pm
Mon?lay through Fﬂday af

ter the oth ¢ 701
For further mformatlon e ?t
our webs =

wel
NORTHHEMPST ADNV GO\I
or call -516-869-2913, The .
Commissioner of Administra-
hve Services reserves the =
right to watye any Informall- :

by i or to.reject aiy or alf re- . _
sponsés which he deems to

e In ebestl terest bfthe
Towno ﬂ gs
BY O THE COMMIS-
SIONER OF ADMINISTRA-
e, S e
MANHASSET - 1/9/2015
NEWSDAY PROOF
Advertiser; TOWN OF NORTH HEMPSTEAD Phone: 5168697649
Agency: TOWN OF NORTH HEMPSTEAD
Ad Number: 0021048942 Section; _ Legals
Start Date: 01212015 Class: 11100
End Date: 01/12/2015 Size: 1x387 Times: 1 —
Price: $148.00 Date: 1/9/2015

Ordered By:  Legaladv@newsday.com

Signature of Approval: : Date:




